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MR, UTZ: Case 4585,

MR. HATCH: Case 4585. This is the application
of Pennzoil United, Inc. for an unauthorized gas well
location, Eddy County, New Mexico.

MR. KELLAHIN: If fhe examiner please, Jason
Kellahia, Kellahin and Fox, Santa Fe, appearing for.
tﬁe applicant. We have two witnesses I would like to
have sworn.

(Witnessés sworn)

MR, KELLY: Do you want other appearances?

MR, UTZ: We will ask for other appearances at
this time.
MR. KELLY; - Bocksr Kelly of the: firm of White,

Gilbert, Kéch, Kelly & McCarthy, Santa Fe, appearing on
behalf of the Superior Oil Company in opposition to the
application. Mr. Philip Patman, a member ofAthe Texas

bar, is associated with me, and we will have a witness.

(Witness sworn)

MR, UTZ: Other appearances?

MR. STEVENS: Don Stevens, with McDermott, Connelly &

Stevens, represanting Alan Antweil, an overriding reyalty

owner undar this lease. No witnesses.

MR, BOND: I am A. B. Bond with Mobile oil Corporatibn.
We are appearing here as a working interest owner in

tho proposed well.
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PAGE 3

MR, HATCH: You do not have a witnass?
MR, BOND: No.-

MR, UTZ: You may proceed.

CHARLES A, BROWN: .

a witness, haviné been first duly sworn according to law,

upon his oath, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, KELLAHIN:

Q Would you state your name, please?

A I am:Charles.A. Brown.

Q By whom are you employed and in what position,
Mr. Brown? |

A I am employed by Pennzoil United, Inc. I am a

division manager of ﬁroduction and engineering.

Q Have you ever testified before the 0il Conse;vation
cOmmission?.

A Yes, sir, I have.

Q And have you made your qualifications a matter of

: record?

A Yes, sir.

MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness's qualifications

acceptable?

MR, UTZ: Yes} sir.

ol




A

dearnley-meier

10
11
12
13
14
15
16

17

23
24

28

PAGE 4

(Mr. Kellahin continuing) Mr. Brown, are you familiar

with the application of Pennzoll United in Case

No. 45857

Yes, sir, I am,

‘Briefly, what is proposed by the applicants in this

casa?

We are applying for an unorthodox gas well locatién
for the S&ﬁth Carlsbad Straun Pool.

As a preface to your testimony, you are asking for
a dual completion in the Mcirow and the Straun; is
that correct?

It is our intention to ask for a dual completion.
wéll, now, actually there are other pay horizons in
this area, are there not?

Yes, sir.

What are they?

There is an Upper Penn Zone which we refer to as a
Canyon Cisco. Then we have the Straun, the Atoka

and the Morrow,

'If any of these zones prove to be productive,~Would

you complete in those well zones?
It i8 quite pbséible that we might complete in one
or more of these zones, depending, of course, on

the qﬁality of the zone at the time that we can drill

a wgil and evaluate each of the zones,
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Now, the well located as you proposed in this

application, would that be a standard well location

. for all of the zones or only'the Straun?

It Qoﬁld be a standard location for all of the other
zones with the exception of the Straun,

So it is only the Straﬁn that you are concerned with,
then, insofar as the wgll’location is concerned?
Right,

Yes. And insofar as the Straun is concerned, 69 you
propose to dedicate to that well the south half of
thae section?

Yes, sir,

Now, if you had the west half of the sgction,vwould
that be an orthodox location for the Strauﬁ?

Wel;, that would be‘a standard or an orthodox location.

FPoxr the Straun?

'\FOI the Straun.

Se the only factor that really is inv- .ved here is

the acreage available to you to dedicate to the well;

- is that correct?

Right,

Now, referring to what has been marked as the»Applicant's
Exhibit numher one, would you identify that exhibit?
Exhibit number one -~

MR, UTZ:; Just a minute. I am confused here.
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Pardon me. Is this well in Section 67?
KELLAHIN: Yes, sir.
WITﬁESSe Yeé, sir.x
uUTz:s 23277

KELLAHIN: Right.

UTZ: In the north southwest?

g F PR g G

WITNESS: It will be in the southwest
guarter.

MR, KELLAHIN: Southwest quarter. If the

examiner‘please. I probably should have made a statement

~at the outset. There is Qending before the commission

at the present time an'applicatlon £~ a hearing De Novo

which affects this same seétion in which Pennzoil uUnitad

sought a hearing De Novo, a forced poo1ing application

well, and I have been authorized to dismiss‘that case,
and I’wi{i'submitra letter to the édmmiséioner shortly
dismissing it.

MR, UTZ: Okay.

MR, KELLAHIN: So if that is what you had in
mind -- N

MR. UTZ: Well, I had that in mind, too. I
am all right dow. Go right ahead.

MR . KELLAH?N: Yes, sir.

AN

Q (Mr. Kellahin continuing) Now, referring back to

Exhibit No. 1, Mr. Brown, would you identify that
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exhibit?

Exhibit No. 1 is a map of the south -- the multi-pay
South Carlsbad area, It containg certain geological
data which will be covered in some later testimony.

I am using it simply to point out all of the
walls in the field that are relative position in
regarding each other, and to show the position of our
proposed location ;p the southwest quarter of
Section 6, which will be 1990 from the west line

and -~ I mean, excuse me, 990 from the west line

and 1980 from the south line, and the south half of

Section 6 will be dedicated to that well as a proration
unit for ‘the Straun on there.

Now; why is it necessary to dedicate the south»half
rather than the Qest half of the section?

We do not own the Straun rights in the northwest - -
quartef of Section 6.

Has that acreage already been dedicated to another
well? |

It has been dedicated to a well drilled in that
quarter section to which the north half of the section
has been dedicated as a proration unit.

Now,_insofar as the wes£ half of the section is
concerned, is that available to you to dedicate to

the Morrow?
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Yes. It is available to ts.

And there is no dedication due the Morrow in that
half section? Is the east half dedicated to the
Morrow?

The east haif is‘dedicatedvto a Morrow well, drilled

_in the southeast quarter of Section 6.

So that explains the reason you have to hava two

different units for the --

. Right.

-- horizons?

Right. .

Now, insofar as these otherihorizons which you
mentioned, what acreage could you dedicate to the
well in the event you deQélop them?

ﬁe woﬁld be at iiberty to dedicate the west half of
the section to a‘well completed in any of the other
horizons other than the Straun. |

And that would require no approval of the commission?
Right. It would.be a standard location for any other
horizon,

Do you have anything to add in connection with
Exhibit No. 1? »

I might point out that‘we have referred to the upper

Penn or the Cisco Canyon pay, and the Atoka pay.

The only wall in the field which produces or has

~

X
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shown potential for production from those, from the
Cisco Canyon, is the Pennzoil Mobile federal 12 15’
the northeast of Saction 12. It actually is a dual
COmpletionﬂin the Atoka Morrow. It’also indicated

p;oduction in the Straun,

Reference will be made later to that development by

the geological witnesses?

ﬁight.

- Does that complete your discussion of the exhibit?

Yes, sir. vI believe it doésron this.

Ncw, have you made a study of the economics of
drilling in this area?

We have. This area, due to the fact that it presents
seveféi‘ptqbiéméginsbféf as‘driliihg welié-are'
concerned; results in a rather high well cost, and

it is not an area in which, for instance, we feel

we could afford to drill a Morrow well on it, and
therefore, we feel we would need to combine with

the Morrow well, Straun or some other horizon to

make the well economic.

~Have you prepared an Exhibit No. 2 showing this

information?
Exhibit No. 2 is a computer run out of a cash flow

showing the economics of a dual Straun Morrow well.

I present this primarily to show that we
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% : » 1 anticipate a pay out at 1.6 years and it would have
E?E ;;, 2 a profit ratio of 1.29 with a rate of veturn at 12.88,
féﬂ’ :;S 3 and a discounted rate of return of 49.9,'and the
g“é o= 4 initials AF I T refers to after federal income tax.
;? ig? 5 Q Now, doesvthat indicate that it would be profitable |
éﬁy %é_ 6 _‘ to drill a dual completion in this?
- ::‘ 7| A 1t would be profitable for a dual well.
<D . )
’fE 'ég 3 | Q But it would not be p:ofitable for a single complétion?
‘Em, jé; 9 A We do not feel it would be profitable. 1In fact, we
B »g; 10 had drilled two wells théé;tufned out to be. single
iﬁ% B 1 Morroﬁ complations. Neither of these wells we féel'
- 12 would be economical.
;; 13 Q <“ Now, Qﬁiéhnﬁéiis'were‘tﬁose?
4| A  Those were our Gulf federal 12, Gulf federal No. 1
. 15 and our Echol's”ﬁo. 1;
| - 16 If I night refer back to Exhibit 1, the Gulf
i‘ . | - - _- 17 federal No. 1 is located in the west,hélf of Sectioﬂ L,
18 23, 26, and the Echol's is in the south half of
- ' 19 Section 12, 23, 26.
; 20 Q But you don't feel --
21 A We anticipated these wells being dualed at the time
— _ 22 we drilled them. Unfortunately, they were only
‘ 23 productive in the Morrbw.
24 Q Now, have you any‘information on the pressure data
- 25 in this area?
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Just referrind 40 Exhibit 3, X have tabulated some

bottom hole pressure data in the wells in the area
of our proposed location. I show that the initial
pressure on drill stem test on ouxr Mobile 12 federal
No. 1 was in the gtraun, was 5676.

In the superior-Collat well they have actually

‘yrecorded three different pressures over a period of

time since that well was completed.
The initial pressure available to us, they
reported as 5610 on the second and 9 at 07 and 05,,
1470, a pressure of 4295, and on 8971 a pressure of
2887.

The Antweil-Joel No. 1, which would be the
nearest well north of our proposed location recorded
a drill stem pressure of 5229 in the Morrow and
this was both the initial and final shut in pressuresA
on the test, 80 Wwe feel that it is a rather -
Have there been large volumes produced from the

superior well?

;;ot a great deal of gas has been produced from it. .

you got that with another exhibit?
Relatively speaking.--
poes the pressure in the Superior well indicate that

that well would guffer any drainage in tha event the

commisgsion approved our application? )
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We4§re unable to see how the drainage could take
place from fhe Superior lease to ‘our proposed locagioq;
since we antictpate’the pressure is approéching those
in the Antweil well, which would be higher than those.
recorded in the Superior well.

We don't believe the nitro carbons are likely
to move from the low pressure area into a high pressure
area. In fact, we think that probably the converse
is taking place at the present time,
Now, you testified awhile age that if you could
éedicate the west half qf the section to the Straun,-
the well location WOuld’be an orthodox location?

Actually, you could move 330 feet closer.

' Right. If we were able to dedicate the west half.

So it is merely the fact that we have to dedicate
the éoﬁth half that causes the problemfhere?.,
Right, |
Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit
No. 4, would you identify that exhibit?
Exhibit No. 4 cohsists in two pages. The first page,
'it slimply shovs the production from‘the waells in the
field for tne first six months of 1971 for all zones
in the field.

On page two we show a cunulative, the{first

column is cumulative for each of the wells in the
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field, from each of the -- are in the pools for each

of the wells,

I think it is interesting to note that oux Mobi.le

12 federal No. 1 has actually produced more gas from

the Atoka than the Superior well has produced from

the Straun, and we anticipate'that the Atoka could be
a very good reser#oir‘in our proposed location.

Now, does the fact that the Atoka may be productive
have any bearing on your well location in this case?
Yes, it‘doeé.

And that will be brought out‘by éﬁoéber Qiéness; is
that correct? |

Right. Right. Tﬁe other dééa thérelis rather self
explanatory. The second column is ghe June éroducﬁion
and then ivbeliéve the average and then final ~
calculated absolute open flow reported on each of the
wells at the time théy were completed. |

-Were Exhibits 2, 3 and 4 prepared by you or under
your supervision?

Yas, sir, they were,

And Exhibit 1 wasprepéred by the other witness?
Right.

MR, KELLAHIN: At this time I would like to

offer in evidence Exhibits 2, 3 and 4.

.. MR, UTZ: Without objection, Exhibits 2, 3 and 4




i a4 < e ey

U —

TP

PN

i

dearnley-meier

10

11

12

”
14
15

16

17

18

19

21

22

23

24

25

PAGE 14

will be entered into the record of this case.
Q (Mr. Kellahin cbntinuing) Do you have anyﬁhing to édé;

,Mr.'Brown? ‘
A No, sir. ’

MR. KELLAHIN: That completes thé examination of the '
witness, |

MR. UTZ: Are there questions of Mr. Brown?

MR, PATMAN: Mr. Examiner, if the Qxaminor please,
it seems to me it:might be a little clearer for"thé record -
if we deferred our éross‘examination of this witness until
we have had the entire direét testimony, in order that we
don't pose any. questions to thigbwitness which are going to
bezdiscuséed or answered by the second witness,‘if that
would be acceptablé to the examiner. |

MR, UTZ: That willLbé perfectly in order. we will
not excuse the witness, but you can go ahead with your
other witness so he will be subject to cross éxamination.

MR. KELLAHIN: Okay,.

DAVID MILLER

a witness, having been first duly sworn according to law,
upon his oath, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, KELLAHIN:
Q Will you state your name, please?

A pavid Miller.
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| wd 1} By whom are you employed and in what position,
| ” Cﬂ 2 Mr. Miller? o
e ;: » -3 a » I am empiloy’ed by Pennzoil United as a geologist: in
»E w ,’3;‘1_;," 4 Midland, Texas. o
- 220 '
k ;__Z 5| g Have you testified before the Oil Conservation
- ‘ gfé_ 6 Commission or one of its examiners and’mad;'your
3 et _
i | g_; 7 q’ualif;l.catiéns a mat:ter»‘of record?
E EE; 8 A Yes, sir.
~ _9.:’_;' 9 MR, KELLAHIN: Are the witnass's qualifications
. .
s E 10 acceptable? ‘
Qo . .
;: e 1m - MR. UTZ: Yes, sir.
- . 2| q (Mr. Kellahin continuing) Mr. Miller, haye you made
| ‘ e : 13 a study of the area involved in the 1applicati:on now
/ - | o m 14 before the examiner? |
'/ ‘ ;’ 15 A Yes, sir, I have.
°°" . 16 >Q Now, re»ferring to Exhibit No. 5, would you identify
“ 17 ~ that exhibit?
', | 18 A Exhibit No. 5 is a cross section, across a portion
"" 15 of the South Carlsbad field.
‘__ 20 Q Now, referring back to Exhibit No. 1, would you locate
¥ 2 that cross section for the examiner? |
: v - 22 ‘A The line of the cross section is shown on Exhibit
i * 23| No., L and is marked A, A Prime. It goes from the
. 24 Pennzoil Mobile federal 12 L;Io., 1 to the Gulf federal
- 25 to the Superior-Collat to the proposed location and
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to thé'Antwéil Missouri New Mexico well,

Noﬁ, referring again to the cross section, would you
discuss the information shown there?

The cross saction shows structural position of the

wells and the four potentially productive pay zones

i B

-

in the Pennzoil Mobile federal 12 No. 1 well. These
zones arxe sﬁown in color »n the érossvsgction.

Is the proposed location an advantageoﬁs 1ocation'fbr
each of the zones involved‘in that? |

It appears to be a very favorable location.

It is higher on the structure?

It is higher structurally.

""Is there any aévaﬁiaée”ih"régaré”to'tﬁe”ﬁOrfOW’formatién“’“’*

for this location?

Yes, sir. If we COuld‘refer to Exhibit 1, to the
structure map, it shows +hat on ﬁhe‘Morrow formation
that this location would be nearer the crest éf the
‘anaclinal feature and be located higher than a

1980 location.

Now, there is offsetting Morrow prodﬁction‘iﬁ this
area,.is there not?

There is.

Would the location give better spacing betwéén wells?
It certainly would be a better”spacing than the 1980,

1980 which would be quite close to our Misséuri
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., Antwalil wsll,

Noﬁ, referfihg againrto the crdss section, is it a
better location for the Straun? |

It is. Again, it is a higﬁer structural position.
Have you anything further to add in connection with
those two exhibits? ’

No. I don't believe there is anyﬁhing else riéht now

that needs to be mentioned.

Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit ¢

No. 6, would you identify that exhibit?
Exhibit No. 6 is an isopachAmap of what we rafer to
as the B Moiroﬁ sand zone. This is a net porosity
isopach. o )

The B Morrow saﬁd zone is the main producirg
Morrow sand in this field. This porosity map shows

that our propdsed locatijn.wéuld ba thg most favorable
location for maximum porosity déyelopment, and as we
saw on the structure map, which is Exhibit No. 1, it
was the hiéhest position which should have caused
better winnowing and better porosity development on

the crest of the structure,

Now, referring t§ what has been marked as Exhiﬁit Mo. 7,
would you identify that exhibit? o
Exhibit No. 7 is a structure map on top of the Atoka

line, which is one of the producing zones in the
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Pennzoil Mobile federal No. 12.

This map shows that our proposed lLocation is a
high;r location than 1980, 1980 location.
Is there any wells producing‘from the Atoké?
The Pennzoil Mobile federal 12 No. 1 in Section 12.
And that is the only one? ”
That is the only one.
Was there Atoka pfesgnt in the Superior well, or would
you fatﬁer discuss that in connection with Exhibit h?
Let us go to Exhibit A and discuss that. BExhibit A
is an isopach map of the Atoka porosity. There was
porogity ;ﬁ the’éuperior-COllat well.,

However, D S T was very -- indicated very low

"deliverability 20 MCF, whereas the Pennzoil well

glowedhgaS'at thejfate 6§‘ap§roximately 2.9 million
cubic feet a day, and our proposed Iocétion indicates
that we should have nearly as much porosity as in

the Mobile federal 12 and would present a good
oppor;unity to have as good a porosity and permeability .

as the Mobile federal 12, and therefore, could make

'a commercial gas well from this zone. However, a

1980, 1980 location would move us closer to the
Antweil Missouri well, which had only four feet of
porosity and récbvared mud on D S T of this zone,

Now, that is one reason, although this application
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is confined to the Morrow and the Straun -- is that
one reason you seek the pfoposed location?
It cextainly is. We have made maps on all of the
potential pay horiéons énd have picked a location
which would be at an optimum position for all féur
ofkthése zones,
Now, referring to Exhibits Nos. 9 & 10, would you
discuss the information shown onrﬁhose exhibits?
Exhibit No. 9 is a Straﬁn line sﬁructu:e map. It
indicates that the proposed location should be located
approximately on the creét of the Straun structure,‘”
&nd therefore, would have an optimum-chance for thch
no winnowing of the carbonate and best porosity
and permeability.

And No. 10 is an isopach map of the Straun line.
This is from the top of the line to the base of the
zone which is colored blue on the cross section.

It is not technically the base of tﬂc Straun,
I suppose, but it is the base of the Straun which
produces in any of the nearby fields.

There is no production below this point in the
Lusk or the Big Eddy field or the Goldenlane field,

and it is a time line;ﬁso this is a valid isopach

“map.

It indicates the reefing nature of the Straun
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~ in this area, and it indicates by the thinning of the

Straun to the south that that is basin-ward direction.
It also sﬁows either of the locations in the

southwest quarter of Secgion 6 would he approxima£ély'

equal in thickness of the Straun c;xbonate,

Now, feferring to what has been marked as Exhibit

No. 11, would vou idehtiinthat‘exhibit?

Exhigit il is an isopach of the upper Penn line which

is found 1nxthe Pennzoil Mobile federal 12 again,

This zone flowed'apprpximately 10 million cubic feet

of gas per day on drill stem test, is not producing

_anywhere in the field.

There was 46 feeﬁ‘of céfbonates in this well,
and as our map indicates, we have or hﬁpe to have an
excess of 30 feet of carbonates in our proposed
location, which may be sufficient to be productive
from this hor}zon.

Now, is that the most\favo:able location for the Cisco?
It is.

That is what you call :the Cisco Canyon, is it not?
cisco Canyon, yes, sir.

Noﬁ, you have discusséd_four different zonés. Are
these‘all Pennsylvanié?

They are all Pennéylvania.

But they are designated by the commission as a
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geparate gource of supply?

Af,r yes, sir.

Q so you could make=completionsfin each interval?

A That's correct, Fred.

Q Are you familiar’with the ownershiﬁ of the superiox well?
A Né, sir. 1 palieve Mr. Brown would be moré familiar

witn that.

Q ’ In your opinion, would the apprbval of this lodation

cause any adverse effect on any othexr opefatdrs?

A I do not'thiﬂk it would.

q  Bearing in mind that we are applying for a dual

ééﬁéiétién in the MOrrow aaé-gne.stiaun?

A That's correct.

Q were Exhibits 1 &5 tﬁrough 11 prepared by you Or
under your supervision?'

A yas, 8ir.

MR, KELLAHIN: At this time X would 1iike to offer

Exhibit 1 and Exhibits 5 through 11.

MR, UTZ: Without objection, Exhibits 1 and 5 through

11 will be entered into the record of this casé.

Q (Mr. Kellahin continuing) po you héve anything further
to addz
A No, sir.

MR. KELLAHIN: That completes the examination of the

A \

-
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~ MR. UTZ: Questions?
MR. PATMAN: Mr. Kellahin, could I have a place at
the table, perhaps? With the examiner's permission, I
might question Mr. Brown first, unlesé Someone else would
prefer to question Mr. Miller fiisE;

MR, UTZ: Well, both are open £f0r questions. Neither

witness has been excused. You may proceed, but point your

question to whoever you want to answer them.

.CHARLES A, .BROWN

‘called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified

as follows:

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, PATMAN:

Q May 1 direét your attention, Mr,‘Brown, to your
Exhibit No. 2, which I believe ié a cash flow ana:ysis.
You have qntitled it a dual completion in the étrgun
and Morrow?

A Yes.

0 Do I read these figures correctly that you would
estimate that 5 dual completion in these two zones

would recover only six million cubic feet of gas and

eighty-nine thousand, approximately, barrels of

condensate?
A That is correct.
Q Could you break those down for us between the two
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zonasg?
I don't have a breakdown at my fingertips. I think
that they would be very similar, probably:close to
a fifty-fifty relationship. !
Both are -~

¢
On gas, discounting any liquids that might be produced.

Well, with respect, you'have said they would be equal

with respect to gas? ’ oy

To the gas.

How about with respect to liquids?
The Morrow does not produce any liquids. All thew
liquids would originate from the Straun.
all righﬁ, sir. You also testlfied,gi believe, and
if 1 undérstood Mr. Miller's testimony correctly,
you would expect, or Pennioil would expect that the
Atoka zone would be productive at the location thdh
you have requested here in this hearing.

pid I understand your testimony correctly in
that regard?
We feel that that is a very distinct possibility.
Well, let me ask You this: How would you compare
the economics of a dual completion in the Morrow
and Atoka zones with your Exhibit No. 2?
I think it would be rather similar to these.

In other words, insofar as the economics are concerned,
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a dual coméletion‘at your requested location in the
Morrow and Atoka woulﬁ yleld ‘approximately the same
economic retﬁrn as a dual completion in the Morrow
and Straun?

Yes,

All right, sir. Now, let me --

I might clarify that a Little by saying that the
Atoka produces dry. gas only, and we would have to
assume that our production would be on the same
level as that we are not getting from our Mobile
to our federal No. 1. :

But I beiieve y5u did indicate you wouldn't expect
any substantial difference; /

Right.

All rightu.sir. “Now, let me ask you, have you had
occasion to make any analysis of the ecohomics of

recovery from a dual completion in the Morxow and

Straun at a standand lécation in the south half

. of Section -- what is it, Section 6?

Well, we have not done that, although I think that
thare would be'very.little,difficulty,‘becausé-the
standard locationiwéuld only be 330 feet from this

location.

I don't understand that, It would seem to me it would

be 990. Would you clarify that for me?
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I'm sorry. You are correct. It would be 990 since

" the Straun would consist of the south half of the

section,

Yes, sir. Mr. Brown, I believe your Exhibithd; 2
does indicate that it is limited to the economic
benefits which you“woﬁldﬁexpectlto acérue=fr6m the
dual completions in the Straun and Morrow, but let.
mé'ask you this, sir: I believe your exhibits pfeggnted
by Mr. Milleé and you, yourself, Eéétified'withu f -
respect to the Atoka, that it would be prod@ctive‘in
this area, and I don't know about the canyoﬁ, but

I think Mr. Miller may have indicated -- the record
will show what it did indiCaté, that there is a
possibility of completing in that zone.

Wouldn't your economics really be.sﬁbétantially
more favorable if you took into account recoveries.
from all these zones out of a single bore hole?
if we chose to complete a well in that manner, which
we did not, it has been our-policy to confine our
wells to duals, and not go beyond ghat as far as
multi-completions are‘concérned. |
well, if you completely recovered the recoverable gas
from the two zones in which you originally completed
and the other zones were not depleted, presumably,

you would consider -~- - ]
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Certainly.

-- completing in those zones?‘

Yes.

So, in fact, Exhibit 2 does not present an accurate
picture of the economic benefits that you would
expect ié‘accrue to Pennioilfif this location is
granteq; is that right?

We confined this cash flow to a Gual in the Morrow
Straun only.

And you are not asking the dil Conservation

Commission --

'We don't anticipate completing in anything other

than that at the present time.

You are not asking the commission to limit your

‘authority in this hole to a dual completion, are you?

At the present time, yes.

Now, you would be willing to accept a permit which
would permit you to complete this bore hole only
in those two Zzones and*iﬁ no others?

Right, right. L
But just to make sure there is no question in the
re;ord, you would agree that 1if sq far as the toga;
benefits that rnight e expécted to accrue to Pennzoil

from this well, should it be completed in other zones

at a future time, the numbers on this exhibit would be
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substantially lower than the actual facts.
Would you state that question again.
I nmight not have stated it very clearly. I will have
another try at it. 2

I believe that you and I agreed a minute ago
that these other two éones, the Atoka and the Canyon
may well be productive 1n»this well bore, and i :
believe you further stated that Pennzoil would
consider completing in those zones if there ware
reserves leftrin‘those zones, at such time as the
two zones, the Morrow énd the Straun, were dépleted,'
ang --
Yes.
I believe ﬁh&t we did then agree that actuaily when
you consider the‘reserves that would be availabie in ~
the Atoka and the Canyon, particularly thé Atoka in
this bore hole, that your Exhibit No. 2 is way low,
insofar as the return that could be expected to accrue
to Pennzoil from the drilling'of this well.
That's correct. If we are able to produce the ;ther
zones at some later date =~-
All right.
-~ cartainly there would be some additional revenue.

All right, 8ir. Thank you. Now, let me direct your

attention to Exhibit No. 3, please, sir, and I guess
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first I will ask you what is the source of the prSSura‘
data that we see depicted on this éxhibit?

Well, obviously, we"have our own daté on our Mobila

12 federal No, 1.

Since we are a working interest owner in the
Superior—ColLat No. 1, we were provided by_Supérior
their pressure data, and that is the basis’for ﬁhe
datavpresénted there,

| We‘élso had an interest in the Antweil-Joel
No. 1, and they provided us that data.
With respéct to the Antweil-Joel and the Pennzoil
Mobile 12, neither of those wells has ever been
produced, have they, Mr., Brown?
Oh, yes. The Mobilé 12 was the discovery well in
the area,
In the Straun, neither of them have ever been pfoduced
in the Straun, have they?
Not in the Straun, no.
That is what I am.trying to establish.
These are virgin pressures in the Straun.
And so the three 5,610 that you have dépicted under
the Superior-Collat would be the virgin pressure
in that well?

I am assuming tnat will be correct.‘

To the best of your knowledge?
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1| A  Right,

All right. Now, let me ask you this: Do you have

A
139 %
n
[
@)

" i 3 information with respect to the shut in periods on
h o 4 these five pressure tests?
r‘ Lo 5| & I think I do. I don't have it presented or prepared
BE o
L | YN
3 gg_\ 6 in the form to present as an exhibit, but I have the
B N
’ rﬂ e s ) e
“F f e 7 data in my brief case.
o 2 - —
-; .83 ~
i = 8| o Well, if it is not too much trouble, would you look
ERC IR
E - \ _
o = 9 that up and provide us with it, please, sir?
=
4 — 10| A All right. The pressure of 5,610 reported on 2-9-70
R s | ‘ ' _ .
£ 11 was a result of a shut in of fifty-six days.
. & 2 12 At that time obviously Superior was attempting
i ‘. ’ :
| v 83 13 to develop a maximum build up, a stabilized --
: » X .
N & w
4 8 - 14 MR. UTZ: Fifty-six days?
P oo a W : ~
i I zs ' v A b
- ; ¥S 15 THE WITNESS: Fifty-six days. : i
L o oX : .
P X xt
;f;”" ::} '§§ 16 (Mr, Patman continuing) Now, how about the other two
1 - 2Jz :
E2y ,
- P * ~:§ 17 virgin pressures that you have depicted on this
[ 6 3t -
3 18
Ly - gg exhibit?
| ;7 58 19 A The Pennzoil pressure of 5,676 was the initial shut in
¢ £ 43 »
%’ 5 §l: 20 on drill stem test, which we feel is valid representation
o : 5 4
z @
P g2, 21 of formation pressure.
L 7 d2 »
s g is |
o e 4 22 Q How about the Antweil well?
£ ¥ 0z
g e 22 ‘ L :
o § ;’;’ 23 A The Antwell well pressure, 5,229, was both their initial
ts rilE] -
< 3 ; Y
(8 § 3T 24 and shut in pressures, so we feel that that also is.
e 25 a valid pressure,
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Now, how about the 6thér two Superior pressures that
you have shown on this exhibit?

All right. The one on eight and fourtéen of seventy
was taken after a shut in of forty-six hours.

And ;he other one?

The other one on the eilghth and ninéh was taken after
a: shut in of seventy-two hours.

What, if anytﬁing, do you know about the p;rmeability
in this Sﬁperidi~CoLlat'well?

I don't know, I don't pretend to know a great deal

“about it., Based on the original build up taken on

on the well, I would say that the permeability is

. somewhat limited in nature since -- I believe that

there was some siight build up still téking place

at the end of the fiftyféix day period, but very
small amounts, |

If, as you have just teétified there is a build up
continuing aftervfiftyusix days, how can you tell
the commission that a pressure taken after forty-six
hours is in any way representative of the actual
pressure that would be built up in the bore hole
after a longer period of time?

I believe that in that fifty-six day period that

most of the pressure build up occurred within the

first few hours that the well was shut in.
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Now, Mr, Brown, I am going to have to ask you to be
spacific abou; that.

All right. I have got a break down on your lessee =-
excuse ﬁe. I may have the wrong one, Thi;“is a
fifth and fourteenth; I have a build up here on it
for the fifth and fourteenth, in which the maximum
pressure was 4,295, and;at the end of ;i yés.

At the time that this pressure build up
commenced'oﬁ the fifth ahd'the twelfth, the bottom
hole pressure was 4,124, and it reached 4,295 in
the forty-eight hour -~ forty-six hour period, so I
feel that that pressure is not going to build much
beyohd.that point.

Now, 1if you extrapolated that preésure over a loné

period of time, would you agree that it would reach
significantly higher number?

I'm sure it would., I don't think it would reach a

significantly higher pressure, I am sure {t would

‘reach a higher pressure.

As imuch as three or four hundred pounds?

It could go that far.

Let me ask you this. I thought I had your build up
data for the fifty-six days. 1 don't have. Let me

ask you this, Mr. Brown. Since as you have indicated

X

on this exhibit there was a rather substantial’ﬁféssure_
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‘You will have to assume that our

decline in the Superior well after it was placed on

production, would you not anticipate that edhivalent
rapid declines in pressure‘would bhe experienced by
the othar two wells, and indeed, by other walls

completed in the Straun once those wells were pléced
on production?

1t is entirely possible. We don't have any Straun

v with the exceg£ion of your well in the area.
Then there is absolutely no basislfdr your‘testimony

on your direct examinaticn that the pressure
differential in the Superior Qell woculd prevent it ..
from being-drained by a weli»completed at the location
,that you have requested? -

well had é much greater
order porosity and permeability than yOuf's, and<

whether or not that would be true, we have no way

of knowing.

~So your tesfimony wag simply based on assumption for

which thexre is no basis?

No. I disagree. I think there ié soma basis for
that.

what is that basis?

The preééure recorded in thé Antweil-Joel.

‘I believe they wefe pelow the pressure Originaliy

yecorded in the Superior well; is that correct?
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drill

It was slightly lower. We, frankly, are unable to
explain that pressure, the fact that it is a little
lower than -~

If it fell as rapidly as the pressure in the Superior
well fell it would actually be the flow on it after
it had been a production for a reasonable period

of time, it would‘actually be beiow the pressure

of the Superior well; is that correct? p

I can't answer that. I don't know whaﬁ the well
might do.

Well, you havavabout as much factual basis for
énswef;ng that quéstion‘as(you do fof'your direct
testimony that there would b2 a pressure differential

in favor of the well that Fennzoil is seeking to

h it from the Missourdi.

he

[

I think taking into account all the factoers we can
assume reasonably that the pressure at our proposed

location would be higher initially than your pressure

'is at the present time.

What‘factors are you taking into éccount?

The fact that thé virgin pressures in the area were
in thé range of 5,600, or at least in excess of 5,000
peﬁﬁds; :

To what wells do you‘refer, specifically, when you

say in the area?
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Mr. Miller that essentiélly Pennzoil is seeking this

in order to make a better well geologiéaLly; is that

Okay. Our Mobile 12, your well, the Antweil well.

You have shown on your exhibit that the Antweil well

is 5,2297?

I said in excess of 5,000 pounds,

I'm sorry., I understood you to say in exaéss of 5,600,
Well, then, I will correct that to 5,000 pounds, 1if

I made that statément.‘ ; |

Thank you. I am not sure that I am right. The record
w%ll show whateverithe facts are,

Mr. Brown, I believe you have indicated in the

course of your testimony and also the testimony of

unorthodox location, not on the base of any surface .

propérty or topographical difficulties but simply

corréct?

Well, that's correct; Not in just the Straun; but

"> all horizons. Well, there ate - éhere are no
»topographic problems related to a locaﬁion in this
area,

Are you familiar with whether there have been other
unorthodox locations pérmitted by the 0Oil Conservation
Commission in thevSouth Cérlsbad field? |
Yes, Not for the Straun, but for the Moridw and

the Antweil ‘Missouri New Mexico Land Company well

—
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is an unorthodox location.
How about the two ~-~
MR. UTZ: What zone, sir?

THE WITNESS: It is in the Morrow. Also Grace has

drilled a well in Section 2 at an unorthodox location.

(Mr. Patman continuing) And that well is -~

h

And the commission has approved a gecond well
at an unorthodox lécation.

And both of those wells are permeateé through the
Sﬁraun?

Well, they are just permeated.

All right. And so how about the City Service Merland A
well in Section 197

I am not familiar with that well. It is a little’

out of our area, and I don't know whether or no£ that
is an unorthpéox location.

Well, if I tell you it is, subject td your checking

on it, would you believe me, and would you than

accept the statement that there already exist four

kunorthodox locations in the South Carlsbad field

and that if yourAapplication is granted, that would

mean five unorthodox locations?

subject to your verification of my statement

with respect to the>city Service well -~

wWell, obviously, yes.
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15

All right. How many wells are there, to your knowledge,
Mr. Brown, in the South Carlsbad field?
You are referring to all horizons, now, I presuhe?

ves, sirx, I believe so.

I haven't counted them. We have them tabulated on

Exhibit No. 4, I beiieve.

All right. Why don‘t we just take a moment here and
calculate that? Did we put all of thgse on there?
MR, MILGER: No. -

Our exhibits did not take into account some of the

" City Service wells for the nortﬁ,‘so I am unable to

answerﬂthat questioﬁ.

Well, I beliere on youi Exhibit No. -- well, on various
of your exhibits you would have that informatioh;/w
Could 1 ask‘you to ¥efer to whatevér gxhibits are'\
nécessary and furnishuthat information for thé recoxd,
piease, sir?

There are thirteen walls shown on our Exhibit No. 1
and shown_as completions, in addition to that, the
Grace Panagra in Section 11, I believe, has completed,

which would make fourteem, and I believe there is a

City Service well off of the map which would be

fifteen. v
s

So out of sixteen wells, counting the one that you

are seeking to obtain permission to drill here, there
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would be a total of five unorthodox locations if your
;pplication is granted today?

If yeﬁ are correct about the City Service location well.
All-right. I will just ask you to assume that and

we may have some testimony on that.

All right.

Let me ask you this, Mr, Brown, is the general function
of gpacing rules to achieve orderly development?

xes. That is one of the responsibilities of the
commission.

Is orderly development served if a substantial numnbexr
of wells in a particulax field are permitted to be
drilled at nonstandard locations? |

As a‘geheral rule, no., There are some extenuating
circumstances relating to this area, Pirst of all,

the two Grace welle were located aajaeent to an
existing airport, and it would have been difficult

for them to Arill standard location wells.

Now, let me just ask you a question in reference to

that particﬁiar statement before it goas by.
Is it not true that Pennzoil protested hoth
of those?
We did.
And the Pennzoil witqesses, including yoursalf,

appeared to testify that standard locations would be
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available to Grace in both of those instances?

A They would have been available to them had they

chosen to drill at some locations for a removal

from existing production.

Q But you appeared, in fact, you, yourself, appeared

in Case No. 4398, I believe, and you recommended
to the commission under oath that the conmussioﬁ'
deny the Grace application and requiré them to drill

at a nonstandard location; is that correct?

A That's correct.

Q ‘Now, why is it fair or equitable for Pennzoil now

to come in and to seek to obtaih an advahtaée

againstltheir offset oﬁérator superior by themselves,

themselves drilling a nonstandard location.

MR, KELLAHIN:'»IE the examinex pléase, I objact to
the fo;m‘qf the question. It ;nfers thatvPennzoil is
getting an advantage, and our testimony shows that it is
not, - ~

MR. UTZ: Sustained.

MR, PATMAN: Mr. Examiner, may I be heard on that?

I do hope to gb into this at greater length in my cross
examination of the other wiéness, but I believe it is
quite evident from all of the exhibits, structural exhibits
that have been presented that the reason that they are

saeking this location is that it would be highex




e

- 8 T8

B PRSI P

VS Y

- B ww

A T S

&

Ry

s D
-

dearnley-meier

R s % B by L

P R 41

,..,<
-

"
SPECIALIZING Nt DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

20U SIMMS BLDG.e P.O. BOX 10026 PHONE 243-66910ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG, EASTOALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

sy
N ¥

s e

-

H
t

.’iﬂ

10

- 11

12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24

25

PAGE 39

structurally and that quite plainly constitutes competitive
advantage, and I think that my question is perfectly proper.

MR, KELLAHIN: If the examiner please, the testimony
shows that it would be more advantageous to Pennzoil to;
drill at that lccation.

There is nothing in the record to show that
it would in any way impair ﬁhe rights cf Superior Oil Co.,
and as a maéger of fact the testimchy shows that it will
not.

MR. PATMAN: Well, we expect to present avidence .
throuéh our witnesses tpat there will be a competitive
disadvaﬂiage,“an adverse effact on Superior's édirelative 

rights, and I am precluded from cross examining these

people after I have put on my direct case, and it seems'

to me I ought to be permitted in the course of Ry cross

examination of them to ask them a question predicated on
what we expect to shbw with raspect to advantage and
disadvantage.,

MR, UTZ2: You will be permitted after your direct
examination ﬁo re-examine these witnesses if you so
desire. |

MR. PATMAN: All right, sir.

MR. UTZ: And I would request that you change your
line of questioning until you have developed this poiht.

MR. PATMAN: All right. Thank you, Mr. Examiner.

L A
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pretty obvious that we can't.

I will certainly do that. What is the practice with
respect to a noon recess, Mr, Examiner?
MR. UTZ: Well, I had hoped maybe we could go a

little overtime and finish this case, but I think it is

-

-

MR. PATMAN: I don't believe it will be possible from

~ my point of view,

MR, UTZ: So 1 think that if you are at a good step?ing
ﬁéint -~ are you?

MR. PATMAN: Yes, s8ir, Yés, sir.

MR. UTZ: Well let's recess for the noon hour and
come back about one thifty. ,

MR, PATMAN: Thank you sir,

(Whereupon the noon recess was held)

MR, UTZ: The hearing will come to order. Mr. Patman,
I believe you were in the process of cross examination.

MR, PATMAN: Yes, sir. I am prepared to proceed.

MR, UTZ: You may go ahead.

MR. PATMAN: Thank you, sir,
Q {Mr. Patman‘continuing} Mx. Brown, let me just ask
you one more question. I think you testiéied‘at
some length on direct examination and also earlier
on cross examination about pressureas, and I think

you indicated on your direct examination that pressure

was a reason that you believed there would not be
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. 1 any crossline drainage, net uncompensélted crossline
F“ ) 2 drainaée resulting froh the requested nonstandard
R b <
S F_ oo 3 location. | ‘ *« ,
' i“) 4 Was thai the stand of your testimony?
é,..m 50 ’ 7 ’ v
C e 5 A Right.
o =2 6/ Q@ ALl right. Let me just ask you, then, this one
x" ?: 7 | question. Can you advance any reason other than
i"" § 8 what you have already told the commission with
R . é; 9 respect to pressures why there would not ne any such
gi _‘-._f_: 10. drainage, or is that the only r:-eason that'\ ycu ‘have to
'm "g 1! tell the commission?
iz A Well, I believe that I have in effect answered that _
13 . qugstion once, but we anﬁicipate having our purchase e
| 14 and our weil by our -- higher pressure than your
15 wéll at the present tine.
"”' 16 Q I didn't want you to repeat your testimony.
Z':“ .17 ME., KELIJ\HIN: If the examiner please, let the
. ;‘, 18 witness ar;swer the quastion.
I
l‘“’ 19 " MR, PATMAN: I don't believe his answer was responsive.
; : "
: 20 I didn't want him to repeat any of his testimony abput
« ,; 21 pressures. I don't v}ant to clutter up the re-cord of take
"” 22 the examiper's time, I simpiy want to know if he can
L 23 advance any reasons other than what he has already sald
. ; 24 about pres.sure for there to be no net uncompensated
‘5"" - 2§ crossline drainage.
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It seems to me it is a perfectly simple queastion,
deoesn't requirevgn involved answer, but,énythihg to
do with pressures,
A I will give you a simple answer,  Pluid is not going
to move from a’ low pressure into a high pressure area.
Q You did not -answer my question. WOuid you please
answex my question, Mr..Brown. Is there any reason

other than pressures why you believe there would be

e

- oy M. L LI R S S
10 N8t unconpensated Crossling drainage?

° A Noo

Q Thank you.

MR, PATMAN: Now, if fhe examiner please, I would
like to turn to‘some questions for Mr. Miller; I‘believe
in accordance with the examiner's pfevious rulgng I will
have the opportunity to recall Mr, Brown at the cbnciusion
of our direct case,

MR, UTZ: ‘They will both-be available.

MR. PATMAN: ALl right. Thank you, Mr. Examiner.

MR, KELLAHIN: 1f the examiner please, I would
prefér that he complete the cross examination of Mr. Brown
at this time. If he is recalled later why, he may be his
own witness. He is not going to be ouf witness if he
recalls»him, but I would like to see the cross examination
of Mr. érown be completed now,

MR, PATMAN: I don't have any objection to completing
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it now, Mr, Examiner, but I was simply trying to abide

by your ruling when you ruled certain of my questions

" out of order at this time and said that I could ask them

latesx.

MR, HATCH: I think Mr. Patman has‘quoted you corre;tly,
and I think that you ruled that if certain testigény
appeared on direct that he would be allowed to cross
examine Mr, Brown and he-would allow it.

MR. UTZ: Well, ordirarily, this is the thing we
do here, we don't close cross examination., If they have
a question before the hearing is over we recall them and
Lét them answér the question.

MR, PATMAN: 1 jﬁst want to comply with the examiner'’s
desire in it. I have no desire one way or the other.

ﬁR. KELLAHIN: If the examiner please, I object.

My objection is being misunderstood. I haye no objection
to Mr. Brown‘being recalled if ha wants to make him his
own witness, welcome to do that.

| Now, if he wants to call him fox‘the'purpose
of re-examination he can't cross examine Mr. Brown on
his witness's testimony, %nd this is ridiculous.

If he has got anything to put.direct1y~in
ihe record he puts it in WLﬁh his own witness,

MR, UTZ: Well, I think that is fair enough., If

Mr. Brown didn't testify to it in his direct, I don't
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believe he can answer in cross examination.

MR. KELLAHIN: This is axactly my position,

MR, HATCH: It would still be improper cross examination

just because he allows him to recall him,
QR; KELLAHIN: This is correct.
MR. HATCH: So I don't think we have a problem there.
Mﬁ. KELLAHIN: I don't think we do eithef, except
wa will have another argument at the time, and I would
réthex'dispose of i€<now and get the examination of
Mr. Brown completed,

If the staff or anybody else hasiany qugstions
with Mr. Brown and then include the whole thing and then
go to the next witness.

MR, UTZ: Well, I think Mr. Patman, you are going
to examine.these as far as you can go in regard té their
direct testimony, isn't that correct? »

MR, PATMAN: ‘Yes, sir., But I believq I tried to pose
a line of cross examinatiocn to this witness having to do
with ciosslipe drainage aﬁd counsel objected.

VIt‘had to do generally with crossline drainage.

I think the specific reference was the question of whether

or not there would be an advantage or disadvantage to
Pennzoll from the gréntiﬁg of this request, and counsel

for Pennzoil objected that the witness had testified

that there would not be any advantage accruing:to Pennzoil
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from this granting of this application.

X submitted to your honor that there would

- .
be an advantage, even in terms of their own exhibits in

the sense that they would be moving'up structure and

obtaining a greater net porosity thickness at the nonstandard

locat;on, and I further submitted that we intended to show
that there was drainage, and I attempted to éross examine
the witness about the question of there being an advantage

accruing to Pennzoii from a granting of this application,

-and, Mr. Examiner, as I understand your ruling, you

overruled my line of cross examination and said that it
was not proper at that peoint but that I could -- that if
we presented any evidence to show thers was going to be
dréinage, then I could récall Mr. Brown and cross examine
him further with respect to advantage or disadvantage to
Pennioil, ande‘would.like,to pursue'that line of cress
examination,

I will do iz now if you will permit, or I will
do it later, but I believe I do have a right to cross
examine him about that matter,‘and I would hope that I
would have an opportunity to do it, and I will be glad

to do it at whatever time you think most appropriate.

MR, UTZ: Mr. Kellahin? Would you like for Mr. Kellahin

to restate his objection that I ruled on, or would you like

it to be read back off the record?
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MR, KELLAHIN: Well, of course, Mr. patman has - ;—W
misstated the entire thind. He has examined this witness
at great‘length aboug whether there is any advantage Or
disadvantagé to pennzoil. |

The question he posed to the witness to which

I okhjected was based upon the assumption that there would

pe a disadvantage to Superioéi and there is no testimony
in the record to shéw;hgrefdill be any dis;dvantage.
There is positive testimony in the racord that
there would not, and this is what I objected to, because
this witness dian't testify to any such thing, apd still
hasn't. |
Now, ﬁhere may be an advantage ;o'Pennzoil,

put it doesn't follow as a corollary of that, that there

is a disadvantage to superior ox our witnesses say there

isn't'ahy, and if he has any testimony to put on to that

‘offact, we will let him put it on with his own witnesses.

rhis is my objection.

MR. UTZ: well, I still think -=-

MR. KELLY: ¥Mr. Examinexr, this is the issue in the
case. Every case that I have ever been invblved in: where
you are tétking apout trying to get into petter location,
one side 1is gaying, "We would‘like to ﬁove a little closer
to your well or get a bettei location,” the other side, “And

if Qou 4o, you are going to hurt us.”
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I can't imagine that we cannot go into this
question with this witness. The fact that they are saying
there is no drainége doesn't preclude us fromlihterrogating
him on that position.

He has étatéd_a~professional opinion. His
professibnal opinion is subj3ct to attaqk;' This happens
in every case that comes before this commission, and that
is what is involved here.

We want to tes£ his professional opinion with

this hypothesis,

R

MR, UTZ: Well, what was the question that you wanted

I

what he had testified to previously? = =
MR. PATMAN: I thought it did,’Mr. Examiner.
MR. UTZ: Well, all right, State your question again,
anéd I will rule on it again.
MR; PATMAN: All right, I’'m not sure ‘that i can»
restate:the question that I stated this morning, but
let me try to pursue anothervcross examinatibn and we'll

sea where we get,

Q (Mr, Patman continuing) I'll try to get at it this
way, Mr, Brown. I am going to ask you to assume
for purposes of my question that there would be
net uncompensated crossline drainage away from

the Superior well to the Pennzoil well at the requested
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location.

Now, I am not asking you to admit that. I

am asking‘you to assume for the purpose of my question.

Now, my question is: if that be the case,
would Pennzoil be preéared to accept a penalty in
its allowable;\and if so, how much?

A We would not be willing to accept a penalty, because
I don't agree with youf assumption.

MR. PATMAN: Mr. Examiner, I ask that you direct

him to answer my qusestion. Now;z;t is a perfectly proper

question, and in all fairness --

A You are posina a hypothetical question?
Q Yes, sirxr. And I am asking'you to make that assumption
and then look ~- I‘m sorry.

MR. PATMAN: Let me say this, Mr. Examiner. As
Mr. Kelly has very correctly’pointéd out, the issue éf
Qrainage is‘a very poor one. We wiil put on testimony
%o show thgt there will be drainage.
) Now, the comm;ssion will then be faced with
the duty of determining whether our evidence is more
persuasive’than the evidence presented by Pennzoil, and

if the commission does in its wisdom determine that our

evidenée is more persuasive and they find that there would

be crossline drainage, I think that I am entitled to have

in this record the position that pennzoil would take with
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pect to that situation.

MR, UTZ: can't you put that testimony in the record

directly?

MR, PATMAN: 1 can't put pennzoil's position in the

yacord.

MR. UTZ: NO. put you can put your position in the

yacoxrd.

Mﬁ. pATMAN: I think 1 am entitled Lo agk what
Pennzqil‘s‘positioﬁ is. ” | .

vR. UTZ: Well, We will let the witnessvassume. I will
ask you the“questioh. | |

e WITNESS: ALl right, Sir.

MR, UTZ: Assuming that there will be drainage, now
this is an assumption, you‘haven't admitted this.

vR. PATMAN: That s what I saye

MR, UTZ: Would you think 2 penaity_would bé in order?

THE WITNESS: 1 would think that under condlitions
where therse was crossline drainage that 2 penalty would
be in oxder. right.

ﬂR..PATMAN: How much?

MR . KELLAHIN: Now, +if the examinér please, that
’question we would objéct to, hecause there 1s novbasis.

MR . PATMAN: That is a matter for the commission

to decide.

LAHIN:

., xputy; _hexe ke nothns the record:
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this witness has élready"testifiéd he doesn't believe

there will be, so he/has nb basis on which he can make

such an assumpﬁién, I don't believe,

MR, UTZ: I don;t think you have to answer éﬁe last
questioh; You are agreeing with h;m that you aras taking
his --

THE WITNESS: Under. a hypothetical,situatiéﬂ.

MR, UTZ: You are saying that if»if was. drained a
penalty would be in order, and since it was a hypothetical
qﬁestion‘to begin with, I don't think you need'td answer
how much.

MR, PATMAN: All right. Let me see if I can get
at it this way.

Q (Mr. Patman continuing) Mr. Brown, did you testify
before this commission in Case No, 4398, the application
of Michael T. Grace and Corrine Grace for an unorthodox
gas well location in Eddy County?

A I diqd.

0 And in behalf of Pennzoil, did you take a position
in that case with respect to the penalty that would
be appropriate to apply to the Graces if their
unorthodox location were granted?

A I did take a position, yes.
Q All right, sir. And what was the position that you

took in that case?
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A Frankly, X ddn't remember, I did recommend a xrather
savere penalty.
MR, PATMAN: Mr, Examiner, let me ask that the record
show-that I am reading from a copy of this transcript in
the Case No. 4398, which copy was furnished me by Mr. Kelly;‘
and which I admit it is not the commission's’copy.‘

I have every reason to believe that it is a

true and correct copy, and I would like to read from it,

- subject to it being shown that a copy is a true and correct

copy.’

MR, KELLRHIN: If the examiner please, I am assuming -
that this counsel is going to read a statement as to what
this witness said, which should be the penalty in the
Grace case, and we Object tb that as'being immateriéi{
in that tﬁere is nothing in the Grace case which has any
pearing on this case, and in addition to tﬁat, the witness's.
testimony was bésed on a geological engineering test which |

is in that record, and is not in the record in this case.

It has no bearing on this cass,

MR, PATMAN: Excuse me, Mr., Examiner. May I be
heard on that? : |

MR, UTZ: Sure, You have the right to argue,

MR, PATMAN: If I am permitted to read this, the

testimony of the witness was so that he did not take

account of the things which counsel has just mentioned,
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that he took the position that there was an arithmetical

‘way of arriving at an appropriate penalty, and I expect

that I am entitled to show that he took that position,
and I think -- I would hope to be given the opportunity -
6f further showing that in a previous case, also involving

Pennzoil,'a Pennzoil witness, Mr. B. C. Sinclair, iﬁ

"testifying before this comﬁission, racommended exactly

the same arithmetical penalty, and I would like to submit

to fhé commigssion and for the record that it is}obviously
the position of Pennzoil United that this is a way of °
arri;ing at an appropriate penalty, and it seems to me

I am entitlsed to dé that.

These are records that are in cases that were

decided before this commission, indeed recently, and I

might say both cases involved this specific gas field,

the South Carlsbad field --
MR, UTZ: You want him to tell you how, what formula
he used to arrive at this pénalty?
MR, PATMAN: Yes, sir. It is very simple.
MR, UTZ: Does_that»havevany pertinence in this case?
MR, HATCH: I think it &oes, because it certainly --
this involves this pool, and this witness has testified
as to prior cases as to methods of penalty, assuming
therg was drainage,

There is one problem here. The Superior has
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not establiéhed that that was usaed in arriving at the
penalty in prior cases. I think tﬁat/should be bgought
to the examiner's attention.

MR, STAMETS: George, the penalty there was not
in the Mprrow formation.

MR, ﬁATCHf Excuse me. .

MR. STAMETS: ,15 th;s case the;e would be no penalty
in the Morrow, and so --

MR, HATCH: Mr. Stamets pointed out that in the prior
gase == 1 said‘it was the same pool. It is not the same
pool. Those cases involved the Morrow‘pool,»and éhig one
involves a Straun pool. There is a --

MR. STAMETS: Was there any testimony in the original

hearing concerning the penalty in the Straun formation?

MR, HATCH: Those included 1 believe more than one
formation. | |
| MR, PATMAN: Yes, sir, They did. They‘incluaed all
four, Mr. Hatch. kThat is my understanding, so I believe
they ~~ they did include tﬁe Straun pool.

MR, BATCH: I mean from the surface down.to --

MR. PATMAN: - Yes, sir, That is my understanding.

MR. UTZ: That's right. |

MR, HATCH: I will retract anothér statement.
MR, UTZ: Do you tﬁink this issue is in order?

MR, HATCH: Yes, it is. I think that it has limited
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value in'that it should be pointed out that he has not
established that this formula was used.

MR. PATMAN: I certainly didn't mean to suggest that,
Mf. Hatch., I think I am entitled to show that that appears
to be what Pennzoil, when it is faced with protesting an
unorthodox location, has recommended to the commigssion
in similar ciréumstances. |

The fact whether or not it was used is certainly

withiﬁ the purview of the commission to determine.

MR, HATCH: Yeé; gir.

MR, PATMAN: ﬁay I proceed, Mr. Examiner?

MR, UTZ:X You may proceed.

MR. PATMAN: Thank you, sir. I would like to read

into the record testimony that was given by.Mr. Joel Brown,

" who is the witness here appearing.

THE WITNESS: Charles Brown.

Q {Mr. Paﬁman continuing) 1 beg your pardon. Well,
are you the same gentleman who testified in Case
No, 43982

A 'Ivdon‘t recall the case number, bhut wé’have no one

by the name of Joel Brown in our employment.

Q You have a Joel Brown in your employment?

A We do not ha§e.

Q You do not have? Well, let me see just a minute.

A Bht I am Charles Brown, and 1 did appear as a witness__“J
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involving the Graces' application for scme unorthodox

locations.

Q I don't want to appear -- there to be any confusion

about this. Maybe I can just locate the point at

which you first testified or -- the copy that I am
reading from says, ox re;ds, on page fifty-two,
that this following testimony was given:

"My name is Joel J. Brown, production manager
for Pennzoii United Incorporated in Midland, and I
have =~ " 1Is it yoﬁr recollsection and your teéstimony,
Mr. Brown, th;t you are’the person who testified
in Case 4398, the application -- -

A I have already stated that I do not recall the .
| case numbér, but I do -~ I was a witness in the

heéring inyolving the case -~ the case involving

the Graces*® application for two nonstandard or

unorthodox locations,

Q Well -

AMR; UTZ: I think it might be an error in the transcript,

so I think we can just pass it up, and we will assume he

was the person that testified in that case.

MR, PATMAN: Thank you, sir.
Q (Mr., Patman continuing) Mr. Brown, testifying in this

matter, testified as follows: "I agree that there

is no absolute scientific way in which we can at
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%é? . { this timé determine the basis for penalizing an
é{ﬁ ﬁ 2 uﬁoﬁthodox location.
s b ¢ :
] % ii 3 Certainly it seems to me that the penalties
%“ 22 4 should be far in excess of twenty-five percent
o TR0 : ' |
?ﬁé ggé 5 recommended by Mr. LeMay.
0 .
%&4 = 6 I would favor using a fraction, the numerator
i cis - ‘
g*;' :: ‘. 7 of which would be the distance the well was actually
i ad>
’fz 'gg 8 . drilled from the line, the denominator of which wouldr
* bﬁ! é;‘ 9. be the'distance to a‘standard location, so referring
i —s '
. EE 10 to their proposed location in the north half of the
% as> :
?? - 1n .~ section, that factor would be 330 divided by 1,980." °
. - 12 That is the way the testimony reads. I think -
g”“ 13 : perhaps there is a word intermitted. There, let
éi 14 "~ me ask you, Mr. ﬁrown, if that arithmetical téstimony
;4 | 15 was used in this case, wha£ would be the penalty
EQ; 16 that would apply to the Pennzoil well?
gi; 17 A It would be fifty perceﬁt on that basis.
- {’ | 18] ©  All right, sir.
;“; 19 MR. PATMAN: Without burdening the record with reading
;E 20 testimony, Mr; Examiner, I would like to ask.thaﬁ the |
. 2] commission take note of the transcript in its Case 4316,
k . ?* 22 thesapplication of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for
f; 23 an unorthodox gas well location in Eddy County, New Mexico,
? 24 which case also involved the South Carlsbad field, and
S 25 ask that the commission take note of the fact that on

fov 5
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page forty-seven of said transcript a Mr. B. C. Sinclair,
téstifying for Pennzoil United Corporation recommended to
the commission the exact same arithmetical defermination

insofar as the penalty is concerned.

I see no need to read his testimony‘into the
record, but I believe it is appropriats for the commissioﬁ
to take account of iﬁ.

MR, UTZ:. -What was the case number on the Pan American
cgse?
. PATMAN:

4316,

UTZ: 1s that in this pool, in this area?

5 5 3

. PATMAN: Yes, sir. In the South Carlsbad field.

MR, UTZ: Pan American has a well therxe? .. -

MR, PATMAN:' They applied for a nonstandard location,
and Superior and Pennzoil protested. Mr, Clay and I
waere both present at that hearing, and the commission
in its wisdom denied the application, or it was withdrawn,
excuse ne,

I believe the applicaﬁion was withdrawn before

it was ever acted on.

MR, KELLY: That'was one of those airport cases, I

think,

MR, UTZ: Yes., I recall. We will take administrative

notice of those casas concerning the same =--
MR. KELLAHIN:

If the examiner please, I would also
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ask that you take administrative notice of the order in

those two cases.

MR. PATMAN: I have no objection of that.

MR. UTZ: Certainly will, and, of course, in that

respect the order -- then the recommendation -- the order

didn't resemble the recommenaation as to the formula for

penalizing.

0

(Mr. Patman continuing) Let me ask you this, Mr, Brown.
You have taken the position, I believe, that it is
fair ~and equitable for Pennzoil to drill a well in

accordance with its réquest béfore this commission

_whichqis being heard today at the requested location.

- Do you believe that other operitors in the
field ought to ﬁave the same righﬁ to drill ét
ponstandard locations if it could be shown to improve
the’possibilities of making a completion in these
aréas zonas in the field?

I don't think tha£ operators in any field should have
the right to choose locations at random. In facﬁ,
wae do not approve of that sort of,thingffand that’

is why we have appeared to object to thege other

cases,

We feel that in this particular case where we
are talking about mcre than one zone, that we are

justified in our application for an unorthodox
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location,

Q Well, if another operator were to file a similar

application for a completion in'moré than one zone

and he could show that his prosbects for making a

producing well were batter in both zones at the

requested location rather than an irregular location,
would you object to that?

MR. KELLAHIN: If the examiner please, this question
is so fu114of imponderébles that nbﬁody could’answer‘that
auestion, va,you were going to say to approve of an
unorthodox location 'you have to(say what the location is,
what the formation is, what the structuré is, whg‘tﬁe
offsets are, where they are 1§cated.

There are so many factors involved that nobody
can answexr that questién, and I dbject to it.

THE WITNESS: Mr. Examiner; I would like to make a

point, if I may. We have‘appeared on two other occasions

and opposed unorthodox locations.

On the other hand, we have approved one unorthodox

location, sc we have not taken a hard stand.
“We consider aach well or location by its own

merits,

MR. UTZ: In other words, if I understand you correctly,

Mr. Brown, what your attitude or Pennzoil's attitude is in

this pool is that each case should stand on its own,
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correct?

THE w;TNESS:V Yes, sir. We generally favor -~

MR, UTZ: Engineering and reservoir data available
for that particular area?

THE WITﬁégS: Yes, sir.

MR, UTZ: Now, is that what your argument ié?

MR. BROWN: Yes, sir.

MR, PAfMAN: Are you ready for me to pose another
question? Has he ruled on his objsction of _—

MR. UTZ: He had an objection, didn't he?

MR, KELLAHIN: Yes, sir. .

“MR. HATCH: I think the‘question haé been answered

by Fpe witnessf'

MR. KELLAHIN: I think it has, too.

MR. PATMAN: I am willing to accept that.

MR, -UTZ: Okay.

MR. PATMAN: I ﬁave no further guestions of Mr. Brown,
Mr. Examiner,

MR, UTZ: Are there othexr questions? You are through?

MR. PATMAN: Oh, with Mr, Brown. I have a number of
questions for Mr, Miller,
| MR, UTZ: Okay. Go ahead.
MR. KELLAHIN: I have a couple of qﬁestionS‘of Mr.
Brown. Do you want tovhave them now or later?

MR, U%Z: Well; why don't we let Mr. Patman finish
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with both witnesses and then --

MR, KELLAHIN: If you prefer, all right.

DAVID MILLER

‘;calléd as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified

as follows:

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. PATMAN:

0O I would like to draw your attention to your Exhibhit No. 1,
thch I believe ‘you prepared or was prepared under your
supervision; is that”correct? |

A That's correct.

0] Now, sir, I would like vou to take the copy of this
ekhibitAthat you have presepted té the commission for its
official files.

I guéss that is the copy in the possession of the

Examine¥, énd place on that gxhibit some mark which would
show the location of a regular-iocation in Section‘G.

MR. UTZ: Which exkibit?

MR. PATMAN: No. 1, Mr,. Exéminer. I'l1l tell vou
what. I'll say that I am going to ask Him to do this on each
and evervyone of his exhibits; because I want to aék him about
a  regular location on each and everyvone of his exhibits, and it
may save some time if he did that.

MR. UTZ: What is it exactly that you are asking him

to do, now?
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[
MR. PATMAN:

Place on each of his exhibits a circle
or X mark or other indication of the location of a regular
location or a standard location in the south half of Section 6.

That is to say, one which would be 990 feet

immediately due east of the requested location.

MR. UTZ: On each exhibit?
MR. PATMAN: Yes, sir.
MR. HATCH: There would be

Excuse me just a moment.

four standard locations or areas in the south half. Do you

want only one of those marked on each of these or all four?

MR. PATMAN: I don't think it is necessary to mark,

but I think'it is only necessary to mark one, and that would be
the one that would be 660 feet south of the north line and

1980 feet east of the west line of the south half. Would that

be correct?

MR. HATCH: VYes,

MR. UTZ: Well, it is the east-west location that you

are bothered about, isn't it?

MR. PATMAN: Well, Mr. Examiner, what there are -~
ves. The»nearest éast-west location, what they are seeking to
do here. It is guite plain to‘see mové 990 feet closer to
Superior offset well thgn they are entitled to do under the
statewide rule, and I am -- I think I am entitled to examine
him,

MR,

UTZ: 1In the Straun formation?
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MR, PATMAN: In the Straun formation, yes, sir. I am
entitled to examine him on what advantages are --

A (Drawing) This will just approximate. I assume you only
need this for the Straun formation since this is standard
for all other formations.

0 I woﬁld like to have it — you ﬁave presented evidence‘to
the commission about these other formations, and.I would
like you.to put on all of your exhibits, if you’would,
nlease.

MR. UTZ: You mean all of the exhibits?
MR. PATMAN: Yes, sir.

‘MR. UTZ: Well, sir, this is only, as I understand
the case -- now, you correct me if I'm beng. - This is the only
nonstandard location in the Straun formation.

MR. PATMAN: Yes, sir. I cértainly agree with that,

Mr. Examiner. believe all his exhibits with respect

In fact,
to the BAtoka and Morrow and Canyon, to be wholly and completely
irrelevant and immaterial to this entire proceeding, and at

this tire I move that thev all be stricken from the record.

MR. UTZ: Thevy have already been accepted.
MR, PATMAN: Well, I can move for them to be stricken,
I believe,

MR. HATCH: I would not strike them.

They are in,

and there has been testimony concerning them, and‘he has not

developed that they are not relevant.




MR A N SR A iy
-

% fet
'
fot

: hzi

e b A

il . u -

~
S
~

-

rannrk. -
H

4

[V S

dearnley-meier

10

1
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24

25

PAGL 64

MR. UTZ: Well, there are nonstandard locations, but
they are a part of his case to>justify a nonstandard location.’

MR. PATMAN: Well, then I am entitled to have him
put the 1oéations on all of them. |

MR. HATCH: I agrée with vou there.

MR. PATMAN: Thank you, Mr. Hatch.

MR. HATCH: Mr, #atman, it is understood that this
is an approximate location.

MR. PATMAN: Yes, sir. T might say I think that the
‘commission on reflection will find that this one voint that I
have asked him to place on thaere is the only standard location
in the Straun, Wnich would also be a standard location in all
>these other zoneé in the northésouih proration units and which
wouldAthen permit him to accomplish the eﬁd that he seeks of
dually or multiply completing in these various zones, and that
is~the‘féason I have asked him to place this mark on these,
and I would like to examine him about that. All right.

0 (Mr. Patman confinuing) Now, Mr. Miller, would you tell
me, please, sir, how much higher structurally the standard
location which you hgve marked on this map on Exhibit No. 1
would he than the Antweil well, Antweil-Missouri-New Mexico
Land Company well.

A Be approximately 150 feet higher.

0 All right, sir. And how much higher would it be than the
Superior-Collat well?
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It would be approximately 90 feet highe{.
All right, sir. »Aand wouia the requested location and the
standard location which I have asked you to place on this
exhibit be a?prbéimately flét one to the other? “
Wouid you please restate that question?
Would the reauested locations which you have indicated
about the No. 4 --
Yes.
-- on your Exhibit 1 and the~sténdafa location which I
have asked vou to place on the map --
Yes.
-- be approximately flat structurally, one to the other?
No. I don't believe so. -
Would you explain why not?
If you placed another contour in here at the regular
contour spacing, this proposed location should bhe
appfbaching a minus ‘1800 feet.
But you didn't choose to place such a contour, and that
has just occurred to you in the course of this testimony?
It is a éustémary‘policy of mine in contouring maps to
not put contours that are uncontrolled on the map. |

MR, UTZ: Unleésmthey are dashed?
(Mr. Patman continuing) Well, would you tell the
commission how this map shows —-- and this is your map you

prepared and brought it here to the commission and you
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have sworn to it.

Would vou tell the commission now how this mab showé
that your requested location No. 4 would be a better
location than the standard location which you have élaced
on the map?

It shows that we sh§u1d he at a higher structural pbi}tion,

and this, in turn, could help the porosity development

- in the Morrow sand.

It is generally accepted opinion that a shallower or

2 formation of sand or carbonate development on top of the

structural high would be subjected to better winnowing

action by viaves, therefore winnowing out the finer

“material, leaving better pvorosity.

You did say, I believe, however, that this standard
location would be guite substahtially higher than the two
immediate offsets, the Collat and-the Antweil?

It appears that it should be.

All right, sir. ©Now, directing your attention to Exhibit
Nd, 5, I don't know whether I included this in my previous
request, but would you place a line on the commission's
copy of the exhibit which would denote a regular location
as in}the same legal locations that 'I have asked you to
place on the other exhibits?

It is this cross-sectioh. It appears that it woula be

about there. (Drawing)
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PAGE 67

You have placed a pencil mark on that exhibit. Maybe the
Examiner would make that a little clearer so that there
wouldn't be any question about that.

All right. Let me ask you, Mr. Miller, would the
regqular location which you have marked on ExHhibit 5 be
higher in the Straun zone than the Superior-Collat well?
It shoulé. |
Woula ;t be higher than the Atoka zone? -

You are'talking about a regular location, now?

What you have placed‘on the map,. |

Yes, sif: On the exhibit. Excuse e, I would‘prefer‘téﬂ
talk from structure‘maps than from’érbés—sectiqns if you
want to get to structural position. This is merely to
show continuity of pay zones, and so forth, and is not
necessariiy accurate as to the antic;pated stfuctural
position.

I have ' no idea how the tops of’these formations on
the cross—séct}ons would compare to wﬁat,would be
projected from the structure maps. The structure ﬁaps
would be the thing that I would prefer to coﬂsider as a
most reliable structure position indicator.

Well, just let me ask you the general question, though.
All right,
Generally speaking, would you considér a regular location

such as vou have marked on this exhibit to be higher or
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ko]

A

lower or relatively flat as compared with the Superiorx-
Collat?

ﬁell, it appéars that I have drawn itnto be higher,

And thét is in the Straun?

That is in the Straun.

That is a regqgular location?

Regular location, /

Okay. And thAabout the Antweil, with respect to the
Antweil well?

Well, that éhould definitely be higher than the Antweil

well.

Regular locations would be definitely higher in the

Straun? Would it also be Higher than botb the Superior-
Collat and the Antweil—Missoﬁfi—New Mexico Land Company
wells in the Atoka zone?

It éhould he higher.

Now, in the Straun zone, would that reqular 1ocation,
which you have marked on the exhibit, be about the same

structural position as the Pennzoil -- the Well No. 2,

Gulf Federal No. 1, what you have marked as Well No. 2 on
vour exhibit?

It should bé the 'standard location, should be higher than
it.

Higher than that well which you have previously testified

was a very good well?
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No. T don't recall testifying anything of éhe sort.

All right, sir. Thank vou for the correction. Let me
ask you this about this, Mr.‘Miller, you have placed on
this exhibit information with respect to drill-stem tests,

and T note in looking at the Pennzoil Gulf Federal Well

No. 1, Gulf Federal No. 1, it is your well No. 2 on the —;
I note that that drill-stem_teét appears to be favorable.
Can you tell the commission why this well wasn't
completed in the Straun reéervoir? |
From thé Straun?
Yes.
I wouldn't consider it extremely favorable. It only
flowed 340 mcf of gas and decreésed‘to 245,
340,0007?
340 mcf.
All right. fThank vou. 245 mcf at the end of the test?
Yes.
I beiieve I did make an error in¥ﬁy identification of the
well_just a minute ago, and vou quite properly corrected
me .,

What I intended to ask you what is to compare the
structural position of a fegular location with the Pennzoil

Mohil Federal 12 No. 1 which I believe you aid testify

was a very good well, and I misidentified that earlier

as the Gulf Federal No. 1.
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Let me ask you now to compare the structural position

.as shown on vour exhibit of a regular location in Section

6 as éompared with the Straun reservoir as you have
depicted it in your Well No. 1 on this exhibit.

It would be a little bit higher. I believe you are in --
as to my testimony on that well, thOugﬁ, I do not-recall
any testifying at all about the Straun -~ potential of

[58

that well. I did speak of the Cisco Canyon at ten

million cubic feet a dav.

Well, on a drill-stem test, did this ﬁobil'Federal 12 No. 1
in fact, produce;fiVe and a half million?

It did. |

And that is quite a bit ofugas, isn't it, Mr.‘Miliér?

Thét is a good test.

A good test? All right, sir. Let's move on to No. é,
please, sir. WNow, in accordance with my request, you have
placed on the commigsion's copy of this exhibit a regular
location in Section 6, and directing your attention to that
marking that vou have made, would you -- let's see, this
is" a net porosity map of the Morrow sand; is that cérrect?
That's correct. Of the one particular sand, I know.

And do you, in fact, on this map show approximately the
same net thicknass of pay as between a standard location

and your requested nonstandard location?

No, sir. And if vyou would interpret a -- say a one foot
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A

" contour interval and continued contouring the top of the

structure vou would come up wigh approximately forty feet
net pvay at the ﬁroposed location.

How many feet net thickness according to your map witﬁ the
standard location Ehat we have been referring to have --

It would have approximately thirty-two feet.

And would that be a pretty good well in this reservoir,

Mr. Millex?

It depeﬁds on permeability.

Is that about the séme number of net of thickness in the
Antweil Little Jewel well? And about the same as in the
Antweil and Allen well?

It is.

All right, sir. Let's Qurn ‘to Exhibit No. 7, Mr . Miﬁiler.
Now, this ekhibit concerns the Atoka reservoir; is that
correct?

It is correct.

Well, now, as I understand it, Mr. Miller, what Pennzoil
is seeking to do in this proceeding is obtain authority to
make a duall.completion at the requested locaﬁiop in the
Straun and the Morrow, so tell me, sir, what relevancy ta
this issue bhefore the‘commission does the Atokabhave?
Pennzoil is interested in drilling a well at the most

economically favorable location to them.

Therefore, it is important to know if this location
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would be penalized in the Straun and how much, or this is
my interpretation, at least;,of the problem here, so that
they éan decide whether they wént to Qo ahead with/;his
location or consider moving it over and weigh the risk of
losing the Atoka and the Cisco Canyon ‘for non-pénalized
Straun location if there should be a penalty imposed.

You are not asking the commission in this proceeding, and
indeed, in your noticé of héaring does not refer‘to_the

Atoka in any way, doés it?

That's right.

All right, sir. There is only one Atoka producing well
in the south Carlsbad field; is that cogrecé?
That's correct.
And which one is that?
Thét is the Mobhil Federal 12, Pennzoil Federal 12 well.
All right, sir. You have pléced on this exhibit, I believe
a regular location in Section 6, as I requested you ﬁo.

How would you compare the structural posifion of the
only producing well with the standard location?
It would bhe approximately ten feet lower, probably, than
thégproducing well.
Ali-right, sir, Thank you. And let's turn to Exhibit
No. 8. Again, this is a map presen;}ng information with
respect to the Atoka zone; is that right?

That's correct.
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According to this map, and even though you are not

requesting this Cbmmission to give you authority to

. complete in this zone, tell me, please, sir, how many

feet of net porosity thickness would yourhave at the

. standard location which I asked you to place on this

exhibit?

I+t is like ~-- it would probablyvgé about sixteen feet.
Would that be about the same tﬁickness that you show for
the Superior-Collat well?

It WOuld.

So that a well completed at a reqular location would be
insofar as this map is concerned, at 1eést, as good a
wall as the Superior-Cecllat?

It would, and the Superior-Collat was not a produceable
well. It flowed 20 mcf, which is extremely poor dst.

It is Aot very goad. All right, sir. Turning to Exhibit
No. 9, if you would, how would you compare the structural
position as depicted on vour Exhibit No. 9 of.your
requested location with the regqular location which I have
asked you to place on this map? =

It woﬁid be apﬁroximately fifty feet higher.

Which is the --

Excuse me. it wouid be fifty feet lower, the standard
lbcation would he fifty feet lower than the propésed

location,
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Thét information is not depicted on your map, as I read it,
is it, Mr. Miller? Isn't that something you just came up
with at the moment?

I am’interpreting conﬁouring.

Well, you contour the Antweil weli at minus 7000, and

you contour -- actually, minus 693, you draw the 7000 foot
contour arcund that well, and you contour thesAntﬁeil—Joel
at minus 7037, and approximétely what would you -- well,
let's see, the standard location would be just about Adue
south of the Antweil—Joei well, would it not?

Yes; ’

What approximate figure -- you have testified that therewis,ly
fifty fodt difference. Let's find out appr0ximately what |
figure you Qould assign to a standard location.

A standard location, I would assume from the contouring
here, would be approximately a minus 7050.

And appfoximately what contour would you assign to the
requestedflocation?

Approximately a minus 7000.

Well, why didn'%t you put a 7000 contour line around it if
that is your view?

I stated earlier I did not put contcour lines in thatiare
not controlled on my maps. | |
All right. Let me ask you a couple of more quesﬁidns

about this exhibit. Would the regular location which I
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PAGE 7 5

have asked you to put on the map there -- how would that
compare structurally to the Antweil- Missouri Land Company
well? ; |

A Well, let's see,

0 Jusﬁ approximately.

A Well, it would be approximately what, fifteen feet, I
believe, higher than the Antweil wéll.

Q All right, sir. And how would it be with rgspect to the
Superior-Collat?

A It would be appfoximately sixty-five feét higher.

Q Higher?

A Yes.

Q How would’it be with respect to this Mobil(Fedefal well?

A It would be ahout thirty feet higher.

0 And ho&vmuch did the Mobil Federal well test in this
Straun zone?

a Five and a half million, as I recall,

0 All right. And how would it be structurally with respect
to the Antweil-~-Joel?

A " You asked that.

Q Ch.

A Antweil~Joel.

0 Antweil-Joel?

A I'm sorry. It would Be fifteen feet lower.

0 The Antweil-Joel is a qood well?
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It hasnit been produced, but I would assume it is a good
well. |

Based on the drill-stem tests?

Yes.

Do‘ybu;happen to recall off-hand what it tested in the
Straun?

No, I don‘t recall.

(S}

All right. Turning to Exhibit No. 10, let's see, this

is an isepach of the Straun.

jWhat is indicated by your exhibit with reséect to
the gross thickness bf the requested location as compared
with thé standard location which you have placed on the
map at my request?
It should be essentially the same.
Let me ask you thié, Mr. Miller. Why did yoﬁééhoose to
present a gross thickness isopach map rather £han a net

thickness?

A net thickness, there is essentizlly no difference between

a gross thickness and a net»thickness»in this case.

I should have said perhaps net pay isopach.

Time, primarily. There is a -- we were running quite
short on time in preparing this.

You are not telling the commission that all the property
that has a gross iﬁterval porosity thickhess would be

productive, are you?
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Certainly - not. -

;All right, sir. Exhibit 11, please, sir. This refers to
the Ciscg lime reservoir zone, does it n§t?

It does.

If I asked you the same question that I asked you a minute
ago about- the Atoka as to why you brought to the
commission exhibits involving the Cisco lime, when all

you were seeking was permission to complete in the Morrow

and Straun, would your answer he the same as for the

oné that you gave me with respect to the Atoka?

It would.

‘All right, sir. Accord%ng to §ourtmap, your Exhibit No. 11
Mr. Miller, how many feet of pay in the Cisco Canyqy zone
would there be at the standard location whiéh you have
marked on tﬁis exhibit at my request? |

Well, this is not intended ﬁo be a map of tﬁe net feet of
pay. This is a carbonate isopach which may not all be
porous. It indicated approxiﬁately tventy feeé of
carbonate that could be antfcipated at that location.

If T recall yodf testimony correctly, Mr. Miller, you
testified with respect to the pay, net pay -- gross pay
inbthe Straun zone, tﬁat there woﬁld be about the same
amount at the requested location and at thé regular
location which I asked you to place on that exhihit. Was

that your testimony?
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Q0

Gross carbonate thickness, I said. No. I didn't say
ahything about pay.
In the Straun zone?

Yes., I said there would be approximately 200 feet of

carbonate lime anticipated there.

Well, if‘ydu believe that you do have approximately the
same amount of carbonate lime thickness at these two
locations, why have vou come here to ask for a special

permission from this commission to move from a regular

locafion to an‘iffegﬁlar location?

I think we brdught out that this proposed 1ocation‘is the
most desirable for the other three»zones, and it is
equally as desirable for the Strauﬁ as the standard
locations.

But the.only permission’that you are asking from this
commission with respeét to irreqularity of locations is
with respect to the Straun zone; is that correct?

That's correct. We do not have to ask for permission for
the other location, because it is‘a standard location.

MR. PATMAN: I believe I have no further questions

of Mr., Miller.

MR, UTZ2: Mr. Kellahin?
MR, KELLAHIN: Could I have a couple of minutes?

MR, UTZ: Yes,

(Wheréupon, a brief recess was held.)
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-
P

MR. -UT%Z: The hearing will come to order.
MR. KELLAHIN: I just had a couple of questions,
Mr. Utz. I would ‘like first to ask Mr. Brown.:

CHARLES A. BROWN

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified
as follows:

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

0 Mr. Brown, throughout the teStimony there has been,
discussion of the Superior-Collat well, and I believe

vou testified that you were part owner in-“that well?

A Yes, sir. ‘That's correct.
0 What -is the other ownership?
A Superior owns approximately fifty percent of the well,

and the remaininc f;fty percent is owned‘by Pennzoil
Petroleum Corporation, Gulf and Mobil.
MR. KELLAHIN: That's all the questions I héve of
Mr. Brown. |
Mﬁ,'UTZ: Are there other questions%of‘the witness?
MR. KELLAHIN: I have another question of the‘
other witness.
MR. UTZ: Okay.

DAVID MILLER

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified

| as follows:
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REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

0

Mr. Miller, Mr. Patman asked you, T think, as to each
formation to comparé the standard location with other
wells in this area. Is there valid bésis for making thgt
tyée of a comparison in these wells?

I don't bLelieve so.

And why do you 'say that?

Well, some of these other wells around here are rather

poor wells, particularly the Antweil well to the west or
to the -- excuse me, to the east. There is a poor

Morrow well.

Well, you wouldn't want to compare your Morrow structural

position or the type of formation with a standard

—

location on this unit?

That's fight.

Are there comparable -- I mean can you make that type of
COﬁparison? 1

No, I don't think so.

Now, how about the other wells in the area?

Well, the Mobil Federal 12 to the south is the Atoka well,
which is producing more gas than the Superior-Collat well
at the present time.

Now, the Superior-Collat well is a Straun well?

It is a Straun well.

-3
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0 And if I understand you correctly, ;;u want the type of
location in the Atoka that would he comparable to the
Méhil Federal No. 1?

A That's right.

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all I have of the witness.

MR. UTZ: Are there‘éther questions? Witnesses may
be excused.

‘(Witnesses excused)

MR. UTZ: That completes your case?

MR.KELLAHIN: Yes, sir.

Mé. UTZ: And your cross-examingtion -- do you havez
a witness to put on, Mr. Patman?

MR. PATMAN: Yes, I do, Mr. Utz. With your
permission, sir, I would like to call as a Sﬁperior witness
Mr. Térry Clayf I believe Mr. Clav has beéﬁ sworn; but I will
ask him that.

MR. UTZ: Yes. He has bgén sworh.

TERRY CLAY
having been first duly sworn, according to law, upon his oath
|testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. PATMAN:

0 Mr. Clay, I will ask yvou to state your néme, address, and
your employment position for the recofd, please, sir.

A I am Terry Clay, and I work for Superior 0il Cémpany in the




g

Lt AT N G

A P I Y Y

L AmeA A

i
ke
x

&
2
Es
rd
:
i
)
¢
:

P

o |

T3

Sartier

-meier frE R

1

dearnley

Emcon Sxay.:

10

11

12

13
14
15
16
17
18

19

21
22
23
24

25

PAGE g 2

capacity of a petroleumrengineer, title of senior
petroleum engineer, and my primary responsibility is in
the southeast New Mexico area as well as portions of
West Texas.

Is the south éarlsbad field within your area of
juriséiction?

Yes, it is.

Mr. Clay, have you testified before the New Mexico 0il
Conservation Commission previously, and have you been
aCcépted as an expertifor peroses of tgstimony?

Yes, I have.

MR. PATMAN: Are there any questions about his

expertise, Mr. Examiner?

0

MR, UTZ: He hasAqualified previously.
MR. FATMAN: Thank you, sir.
(Mr. Patman continuing) I would like to ask you a couple

of other questions about your background and gqualifications

with particular reference to the exhibits that you are

going to present, Mr. Clay.

I believe vou are educated as both a geologist anad
an engineer; is that correct?
Yes, that's correct. 2aAnd I worked five vears as a
geologist after getting out of school in '57, and then
went back to scﬁool to receive a Master of Engineering

degree and have worked since '65 in the engineering

R R T PGt
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O

“capacity.

However,»in our COmpany én development well lqéations
1 handle and do the geoloqy too -- as well as the |
reservoir enéineering, pointing toward thé objective of
drilling or not drilling a particular vell location.
You are really what might be called a development
énéineer, Mr., Cléy, are yoa not, with responsibilities as
you indicated in the fields of development geology

reservoir engineering and the economics of particular

‘well locations?

That's correct. That's correct.

Mr. Clay, was the Superior-Collat well which was gbe
firsiwwell compieted in the Straun zone in this field
driiled on a hase of your geology?

Yes, it was. Of course, the discovery well in the fieid
was the Mobil Federal 12 No. 1 which was completed in the
Morrow and Atoka, and then. the first compléted well in

the Straun reservoir Wasvéuperioris Collat No. 1 well in
the south Carlshad field.

I believe that you have worked in the south Carlshad field
area since the discovery well came in in January of '69;
is that correct?
That's correct, P

All right, My. Clay, T will ask you if you have prepared

or have had prepared under your supervision a structure map

e
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‘ 1 contoured on the toﬁ of the Straun zone in the south
é?z . 2 Carlsbad field.
: <
é,ﬁ o 3 A Yes, I have.
) “';{f;'> . %Li gi, 4 MR. KELLAHIN: Could we have copies of the exhibit?
- %TE‘ £§§= 5 MR. PATMAN: Indeed, sir. I will,ask that we
?P, gé_ 6} distribute copies, maybe, at this time. |
L i
f”i - 7 MR. UTZ: Have these been marked?
: ad ,
tm g 8 MR. HATCH: Is this No. 1?
- é;‘ 9 MR. PATMAN: Yes. I don't believe these other copies
= | | -
" p=— 10 fhave a mark on themn.
ii oo 1n (Whereupon, Superior's Exhibits 1 through 5 wexe
%“f ‘ 12 marked for identification.)
%‘“ ] ' 1310 {Mr. Patman cdhtinuing) Ckav, Mr.‘Clay, I ask you to draw
é 14 your attention to what has beeh marked for identification
p e )
%,w ' 15|  as Superior's Exhibit No. 1 and ask you first of all to
;‘; 16 | indicate what the vellow color is on the map. |
g;& 17 |a The vellow color on the map is Superior's acreage in the
- %w, 18 immediate area of the Carlsbad field area.
;w | 19 {0 And you might mention the color code on the wells.
| 20 A Right. Down in the bottom left hand corner are the four
§:~ 21 ~ zones that have been discussed previously with the primary
- 22 zone hera being the Straun which is colored in red and the
%i; 23 blue coloring representing the Morrow zone, and it»would bhe
;,= 24 noted thét there are some four wells in the field proper
ER
%L' 25| that are dual completed which through here in the Straun-
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_Morrow zone also the color coding in“Section 31 in the

immediate area of the Antweil well Littlérﬁéwel, Aﬂﬁweii;rr
Allen wells, represents Superior's acreage that was farmed
‘out and with the bverridinq royalties reﬁresented there in
those particular proration units.

The red outline reprééents the Sﬁraun prdration units
of the wells that have;currently been completed to date in
the Straun reservoir. |
In:preparing this structure map, Mg. Clay, did you rely on
copies of all the well locations that were availablé>to-
you,’aﬁd approximately how many were those?

Yeé,*I dia. There wvere some twelve wells in he?e that I
had access fo the electric log'éata, ;nd in preparing this

structure map some twelve wells that did, in.fact,

penetrate the Straun and the Straun zone.

~All right,»Sir. I will ask you, Mr.Clay, if your map

doesn't indicate -~ T will ask you what your map

indicates with respect to the relative structural

- position of the -- what you have marked here with é red

arrow as a standard location.

rAnd you might just explaingﬁhat is meant by that
arrow and that circle. |
The standard location there is an arrow pointing to that

well is a well location that would be standard for the

south half of Section 6, being located 1980 from the west
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line and 1980 from the south line of Section 6 in 23 South,
27 East, and at that particular location this well, and
based on the log data, well drilled at that position is
indicated to he aﬁproximaéely;loo feeé/high ﬁb the Antweil-
Missouri-New MexiggﬁLand well, approximately flat
structurally flat';ntweil‘s Joel No. 1 well,.

And waébthat a good well, Mr: Clay?

Yes, it was. The open flow of that particular well was

8445 mecf a day.

I might juét interrupt you at‘thiS“pbint and ask you if
vou haven‘t also plaéed on this e#hibit drill-stem test
d;ta, certain data by each of the‘ﬁells ar by a number of
wells, and we won't go over that in detail, but it is
provided'here, and\ébu will be discuséihg certain relevant
parts of it as yvour testimony proceeds; is that correct?
Yes. The drill-stem test data and the test data on this
map applies to the Straun zone only. That includes the
open flow data, the test data of the only well that is
currently producing gas in the Straun; and also weli,
primarily those three. |

The drill-stem tests, flow data, which includes open
flow data as well as test data or in arriving at
deliverabilities.
Mr. Clay, is the location that you have denoted on your

exhibit as standard locations and indicated by that red
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arrow the same locations that 1 asked Mr. Miller to place
on each copy of the exhibits which he présented to the
commission and about which I examined him on cross-
examination?

It should be approximately the same location.

Well, if was intended +o be the same location; 1is that

correct?

~That's correct.

All right, sir. And unless there is some érrogfin
measuring, it would be the same location? Did you ..
comment on the relative_étructural position of the

standard location as compared with the Superior-Collat

;well?

The standard location as shown on this structure map should
encounter the Straun a£ a minus 7050, and that would be
approximétely eighty feet high to the Superior-Collat well,
which is curreﬂtly"producing from the Straun reservoir.
How would ‘the structural position compare with the
Pennzoil Mobil No. 2 Federal Well?

The stbndérd’location should‘be also-slightly high to the
Mobhil Fedéral well, the Pennzoi} Mobil Federal in Section
12, it should be approximately thirty feet high.

And was thaﬁ a very good well, Mr. Clay?

Well, the well tested five and a half million on drill-

stem tests, and,éppears to be a well of commercial worth.
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0

<

That is correct.
So it is quite plain from your exhibit, is it not, that a

standaid location such as you have indicated by your red

arrow would be commercially productive in the Straun zone?

In my oﬁinion, and based on the surrounding wells,/a
standard location would be prOducﬁiQe in the Straun zone.
Is there anvthing moré you w;nt to addhabout this exhibit,
Mr. Clay? |

I believe not.

All right. Let's turn tbhExhibit‘No, 2, please, sir.

First of a1l I will askgyou if this exhibit was'prepared'by

yod"or undexr your'supervision.

Yes, it was.

And what is the exhibit, just to génerally explain?
Exhibit 2 is a net pay isopach of the Straun zone, and this
is a net ﬁay that is determinea from log analyses and

test data to be productive of gas.

I will ask you if the yellow coloring, the well color code
and the test data are the same as those which aépear on
Exhibit No. 1.

Yes, it ié.

All right, sir. pid you indicate what source you'usetho
pick the net pay in each instance?

Well, the sources of net pay are primarily‘from gamma ray

sonic logs that were run through the Straun interval.

J
:
R
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L)

However, also, the drill-stem test and the test data from
these wells were taken into account, arrived at the net
pay in that well bore in the Straun reéervoir.

1 will ask you approximately how many feet of net pay does
vour exhibit indicate would exist other than what you have
marked with a red arrow as a standard location.

The standard locatiorn, and based on the surrounding well
control, in nmy oninion, the well shoﬁld penetrate
approximately twenty-eight feet of net pay in the Straun
zZone at thié standard location.

Now, how would that compare with the net pay penetrated

in the Straun zone by the Superior-Collat well?.

-

In the Superior-~Collat well, it is believed that there is

thirty“four feet of pay.

How would this compare with the Pennzbil Mobil No. 2 Federa
Well in the Pennzoil Mobil's 12 No. 2?

12 No. 1. Pénnzoil 12 No. 1,located in Section 12 has
nineteen feet of ﬁet(pay.

Is there anything you want to add about this, Mr. Clay?

I would like to point out that. .around the edge of the

field or around the edge of this isopach map it would be
noted that in most all cases there have been drill-stem

tests conducted in the Straun reservoir at these

- particular wells, and this test data is noted on here, and

in addition to that, there is, as mentioned previously, the
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P 1 Collat well has been on the line for over a year, and this
r? 2 well has produced approximately one million cubic feet of
H {3 I ]
§F? 3 3 gas, along with 22,000 barrels of condensate. )
gf* o 4 - This data is also noted on the map.
ST 5/0  All right. Shall we turn to Exhibit No. 3, Mr. Clay?
F h‘»’-! -{~
irﬂ P 6 Was this exhibit also prepared by you or under your
i e
o :: (4 supervision, Mr. Clay?
Pt bt
i as 8|a Yes, it was.
[S2] E
L} .
- = 910 And is that structure map contoured on the Morrow zche;
. = o than corbects
= 10 1s that corrects:
? Py et :
| P = 1 {A That's correct.
¢ et
by : 12 |O And are the yellow colorings, the well color codes and -the
% 13 test information-.on this exhibit the same as those matters
- ’ ¢
P 14 that were on Exhibits Nos. 1 and 2?
15 |A Yes. The vellow coloring, as well as the ﬁurple outline
: 16 represents the acreage in which Superior has an interest
%f“ 17 in. HoWever, the red outlines are proration unit outlines
) 18 for the Morrow zone in lieu of the Straun zone that was
fe 9] shaded on the other maps.
ff 2 |0 But you didn't have an opportunity to indicate those on
L 21 your exhibit, did you?
i |
L b 22 MR. HATCH:. They are not indicated on this exhibit.
%{f 23 MR. PATMAN: Myr. Examiner, may we withdraw that copy
- ‘ :
E L , 24 |that we gave vou and ask you to substitute this other copy?
[
. bon 25 [I think we didn't have time to gut those unit outlines on all
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g iﬁ 1 the copies of-our exﬁibit.
:” y | 2 MR. UTZ: Oh, the red lines?
‘,,, 3 MR. PATMAN: Yes, sir.
éhl € 4 THE WiTNESS: Right. The prd;ation units.
*») 5 h MR. PATMAN: That would be the difference.
¢ s -x
- o 6 MR. UTZ: It is No. 3?
[ €
‘ - y MR. PATMAN: Yes, sir, it is.
f o a>
- ‘as 8 MR. UTZ: “ou may proceed.
= . , '
e it? 9 MR. PATMAN: Thank you, sir.
! r;; 10 {O (Mr. Patman continuinaq) ﬁr. Clay, would you just comment
. ~7:: 1 | hrieflvy on the structural~position of what you have
%wt 12 indicated as a standard 1ocatio§>by your red arrow with
:*“ » 13 respect to other wells that héve been completed in the
;Ii 14 Morrow zone?
gt, 15 1A At a standard location in Section 6 ‘and based'on the same
i
5;4 16 . data, similar data that was used, the Straun reservoir,
? %f! 17 it appears that the standard iccation will be twelve to
; ” g N 18 thirty feet high, structurally high to the Antweil-Missourit
? %~w 19 ‘ New Mexico Land weli.
EE' 20 It would be approximately seventy-five feet high to
E%* 21 tite Superior-Collat well, and slightly low to Pennzoil's
?;‘ 22 Mobil Federal No. 12, 12_No. 1, excuse me.
é!% 23 | 2 How would it compare to the Antweil-Allen well? Did you
v :
24 mention that?
ﬁ { L 25 | B The Antweil-Allen well, it would be approximately flat with
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0

the Antweil-Allen well in this Morxow horizon.
‘And what was the calculated open flow capacity on the
Allen well?
The Allen well was 3468 mcf a day.
That is three and a half million cubic feet?
That's correct.
Would this standard location be a productive in the
Morrow zone, reasonably productive in the Morrow zone, Mr.
Ciay?
In nv opinidh,‘in view of the offse£ productioﬁ;vstandard
locations»would encounter productive pay'ig the Morrow
zone.
MK, PATMAN: Excuse me just a moment, Mr. Examiner.
(Whereuron, a discussion was held off the record.)
MR. PATMAN: Thank vyou, Mr, Examinef. May”I proceed?
MR. UTZ: Yes.
(Mr. Patman continuing) Mr. Clay, I will ask you to direct
your attention, please, sir, to Exhibit No. 2 of Pennzoil
United. That was the calculations placed in the record by
Mr, Brown concerning the economics of a dﬁal completion
in the Straun and Morrow zones at the location that has
been requested by Pennzoil.
Is it vour opinion that the reserves in these two
zones at that location would be substantially higher than

are shown on Pennzoil's Exhibhit No. 2?
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0

In my opinion, the reserves in the Morrow and the Straun
together are somewhat higher than the‘six bay that has
heen purported in this Exhibit No. 2.’ |

Now, the Straun reservéirs, it was pointed out there
have been three pressures taken in Superior's Collat well,
in the Straun. . ; .

The original pressure was 5610 after 56 days shut—inf
period. The second pressure taken in May of 1970 was 4295
after 46 hours. However, this was a build-up test, and an
extrapolation of the build-up indicates that had the well
been shut-in a sufficient period of time that the reservoir|
pressure at that fime»would have been 4590.

Is that shown on one of your exhibits, Mr. Clay?

That is shown on Exhibit 5, which is the next exhibit.
All riéht. We may-ﬁhst he taking that a little out of
order, but we will ask the Examiner to refer to Exhibit
No. 5 in ~onnection with your testimony.

And again, in August of this year another shut-in was
taken on the saﬁe well which indicated 2887 psi after 72
hours shut-in, and in view of the lack of build-up baséd
on the previous build-up testimony,it is believed that the
last test pressure test is conservative, although the
other four exhibits, matefial balance are a pressure --
what is:éémmonly referred to as a pressure dividfd by the

super compressibility plot against a cumulative.




P

Lo

RN

‘.
rmardy e
P S S

% B8]

dearnley-meier

10

11

- 12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

PAGE G4

—\o

It indicates that in the Straun reservoir,only that
the Collat should recover four and a half billion cubic
feet of gas down td a pressuré Bf approximately 500 pounds,
and 1 migh£ add that also the Straun reservoir produces
eighteen £o twenty:barreis of condensate per million cubic
feet of gas, and it will be noted that on this pressure
curve that it is not a straiéht line like you often see in
a dry gas reservoir, and it is bélieved that the reason
for this is this condensation that is taking place in the
resexrvoir.

You wouid comﬁare that four and a half billion gubic feet
ultimate recovery which yourdet'mehtioﬁéd wiéhué total of
six billion which was used by Mr. Brown on histExhibit

No. 2? And that is, you are referriﬁg only to the Straun
zone;_is that correct?

That's correct. In dcher words, it is four and a half
Hillion -- would be a substantial part of this six billion
that have been purported from two zones, the Straun and

the Morrow, and therefore, I believe that the reserves in
Exhibit 2 are quite conservative.

And let me ask you, if vou will, just do a 1ittle
arithmetic for us, Mr. Clay. You indicated thaﬁ there would
be twenty--two barrels of condensate or twenty b;%reis,
maybe is what vou said, to use a round number, per million

cubic feet,

3
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[@

I will ask you to multiplyv that by the four an? a half
that vou indicate four and a half billion cubic feet of .
gas recovery, that you indicated and tell ﬁs<approkimately
how many thousand barrels of condensate wouid be
recovered,
Well, it is approximately 90,000, and it compares favorably
with the 90,000 or 89,000 that they have shown on this
Exhibit 2.
Mr. Clay, taking into account your testimony with'respectf/
to the four and-a half billion cubic feet ultimate
recovery of gas and the 90,0600 barrels recovery’of
condensate, would vou have an opinion with respect to what
single completion in tha Straun at.this 1ocatf5n'woﬁid
return a profit to the bersons who drilied it?
In my opinion, a well similar to‘the Collat well will‘
definitely return a profit. I.will leave it at that.
Well, let me ask you this. I believe you have indicated in
your previous testimony that a well located in the Straun
at what we have ﬁeretofare been describing as-a standard
location in Section 6 would be at least as productive as
the Superior-Collat.
Would you therefore conclude that such a well would_
also pay out and return a feasonable profit to the

operator?

In my opinion, it would. It would pay out and also make a
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profit in the Straun zone only.

‘Do‘you‘recall Mr. Brown's testimonvy that he saia that the
recoveries at a standard location would not be substantiallj
different from the recoverv at the requested location,_and
would that éeem to be in accordance with the conclusiéns
that vou have fjust stated?

Would vou restate the cuestion?

Do you recall that Mr. Brown testified that the econonic
return on'a dual completion at a standard locétion-in
Secﬁioh 6 would be approxiﬁately the same as‘the economic
recovery at the recuested 1océtion, and does that

conclusion support the testimony which you have given?

' Would that be in accordance with your testimony?

Well, I don't -- I don't know how the record reads, but in

my opinion, a well located at the unorthodox location in

the Straun should récoVer more gas than the well located
at the standard location. Pe noted from Exhibit 2 in
particular that the well at the unorthodox-well location
should have a higher net pay and consequently a higher
producing capacity, and consequently a.newer -— that Qell
to recover larger quantities of gas as compared to
unorthodox 1ocations -~ or the orthodox, excuse me.

But a completion at the orthodox location would be as
economically favorable a site, in your opinion, as the

Superior-Collat well which is the medial offset?
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A well located at the orthodox location would, in my
opinion, bé;similar to the Superior-Collat well, that's
correct.

Let me ask you»just a‘coupie of aquestions about pressures,
Mr. Clav. If the pressure draw-down in a well which
might bhe drilled at the requested location, here in this
hearing, were the same as the pressure decline
demonstrated in the Collat-well, then in your opinion,
would there be net uhcompensated drainage from the

Superior-Collat well to the Pennzoil well in Section 6?

Well, if the —-- the pressure in the offset Pennzoil well .|

at an unorthodox well location follows the péttern of a
Collat well in that the pressure draws down and reaches
a comparable pressure to the Collat well, then it is
reasonable that the interference or the drainagg area
between these two wells will be at fhe midpoint between
the wells, which would be all in Superior's acreage and
would resﬁlt in a drainage from Superior's -- underneath
Shperior's acreage.

And the Superior-Collat well is the qnly well in the
Straun which has bheen produced and is the only well on
which you have information with respect to pressure
declines?

That's correct.

Is there anything you wanted to add, Mr. Clay?
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A No.

MR. PATMAN: I believe, Mr. Examiner, that completes
my direct examination of Mr. Clay.

MR. UTZ: Any questions of Mr. Clay?

MR. TRAYWICK: I would like to ask a question, if I
may, Mr. Examiner. I am Carl Traywick with the U.VS. G. S. We
'are involved here with cross-southwest federal land. May I
see Exhibit 1, please?

CROSS ~EXAMINATION

BY MR. TRAYWICK:

q] Mr. Clay, on this structure map on too of the Straun there
is no tjpe reference indicated he;e, no referénée point.
The toé of the Straun marker that you pi;ked is the top
of the porosity in thélStraun for this interval?

A The subsea elevation is the top of the porosity. It will
be noted in this Antweil-Allen well some of these wells
have porosity immediately in tﬁe top, some of them ten
or fifteen feet below the top, but in the particular case
of the Antweil-Allen well, it has a porosity'two to four
feet below that subsea point of 7028, aﬂd so this is
what I intended to do was to contour the map on the
productive zone.

0 Yes.

A Which also is the zone in which the net pay was taken from.
0 Okay. On Exhibit 2, vour isopach which is called the net
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pay-isopach, what you picked this control point from sonic
logs, whatvporosity cutoffs did vou use for net pay
determination?

The porosity.cutoffs that I used froh sonic were —-- are
four percent, and the four percent by checking some of
these wells in the area and checking the porosity versus
the drill-stem tests, it is believed that four percent is
probabiy a pretty reasonahle cutoff. o _ ‘

Did yvou say you used a core analysis?

No, I did not.

You didn't have anvy control between --

I used the sonic log.

-~ the core and the sonic velocity?

And the drill-stem data to provide this.
What velocity aia you use on interpreting the sonic?

I would have to look in a log. I think it is 22,600.

22,0007

Let me look at a log and be sure on that. It may be

21,055 or -- I'm sorry for thevdeiay. I don't seem to have
it written on‘there. I am going to get it for you, because
I have got a porosity scale here.

It is not really important.

The answer is 22,000,

22;000?

Right.
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16

‘What is standard for a lime carbonate type faces reservoir,

about 21,000 oxr -~
Yes.
Is it a judgment of sort of a —-

Lny carbonate with inner granular pofosity only a lot of

~times 215 is --

Is pretty well accepted?

But in a vugular where yog have got any vugs --
Or fractures?

22,000 is pretty‘reasqnable.

Is it not hard to establish this without correlation of

" core analysis to back into a figure to use for

interpretation without correlation of the sonic logs and
core analyses?
Well, that would bhe -~ of course that would be the-ideal

thing, that vou had cores to clot core porosity versus

sonic porosity,

Right.

In the innersec£ion to determine that.

Is any core analysis available in the field?
There is -~ there isn't any available to me. I understand
that there was one well in there that had attempted to
core,

The Federal well was cored?

Attemﬁted.
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Partially or mostly? Was it analyzed?

Yes, sir. But I'm not sure that is the well. We have
one coré.

Okay. The exhibit indicates this net pay isopéch. Does
that take into consideration water content on the net-pay
cdnnotation?

The net pay is simply goiné down one of fhese sonic logs
and taking it. |

Just a thickness?

It cores interval in excess of four perdent.

No consideration for water content?

Well, there has been no apparent water, at least water in

- , ot
the Straun. Now, if vou are ~-- are you referring to

connate wéter?

Yes, sir.

Now, not on the net pay. WNow, of course, I have used this
map and perimetered this net pay isopach to come up with
reserves, and you hava to use connate water then.

Right. Did you work the -- was this a heavy location when
vou worked the sonic logs?

In some cases I did, bhecause there were a couple of cases
where I didn't have drill-stem test data in that particular
zone,

Did vou find quite a range of water saturation from one

control point to-the next within the four porosity above
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four percent?

Off hand, I just don't remember whether it was varied from
a hundred tc forty holes or whether it varied from eighty
to a hundred. I'm sorry. I --

Well, would you characterize this reservoir as a low
porosity, high water saturation type reservoir -- .

No, I wogldn't.

~~athat dcesn't produce water because the permeability is

slow?

 The average porosity has determined from log data and

Straun reservoir(is éight percent and -~

Averade porosity is eight percent?

Yes. Anﬁ.so in view of that, I wouldih't consider the low
porositv. Now, certainly there are exCeptandes.

Yes. That is a cuestion of relativity.

This is a porosity of feet in some -- an avérage or taken
the porosit? of feet from some eight or ten wells, and
averaging it and come out with about eight percent, and
it is pretty representative of the reservoir.

Well, would you think that to evaluate the reservoir
quality as we are attempting to do here that some
cognizance should be taken of tﬁe quality of the pay
within thé thickness limits ahove four percent in terms of
water saturation and --

I'm sSoxry. I'm tryving to locate some of this data here.
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D

The reason I ask is the data that is available to us<éhows
there is quite a ranqé of water saturation and that the
average water saturation for the productive part of the
reservoir is pretty high, and that there is quite a range
from one zoﬁé ~- one well to the other.

Well, I would have to say that right now that we have got
producing-history on one well and that is the Collat well
has not éxhibited any Qater production. Occasionally it
will mgke a barrel of water.

Right.

Which is in&icativéyof low to medium ;ow water
resistiVitylor water saturation.

But with eight percent avérage porosity and associated low
permeability vou could have high water saturation, which
wouldn't produce —-- produce water because of the relative
water permeability, well, relative permeahility to water,
or would vou?

Yes. Generailv -—- as a general rule, the lower the
prermeability, the higher the Qater saturation.

Yes.,

But there is no definite correlation between porosity and:
permeabilitv a lot of times, and so I don't know ahout the
third verimeter.

Well, my only point is that perhaps we should have made

some auality sophistication of the net pay isopach to back
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10

into the issue that is at stake here.

. I think probablv we have belabored that enough. One
more cuestion, Mr. Clay. On your Exhibit 4 you get quite
a change‘of siope there which vou attribute to possible
reﬁroqrade, pull behaQior. Do you have any»feservoir
samples that show that this is a retrograde condensation'

tvpe reservoir or any recombined laboratory samples?

‘T haven't seen the data. Now, I understand that there may

have bheen some recombined for this purposé, for the
purpose of determining sevarate coﬁdigionsmand so forth
and so on, and so I would have to say that all I -- what
I am basing this on primarily is the -performance of a well
out there.
Yes.
And-also I have seen surface samples sebaraté as opposed
to liquid samples and thewanalysis on those, but I -- it
recomBined back to”fésérvéir pressure.
Well, my voint --
I don't -~
Well, I guess I really didn't make my poin£ clear. What I
am trving to say is do you have any evidence of retrograée
bhehavior rather than the assumption on the pressure,
superibr compressibility versus éﬁmulative curve?

I was wondering what yvou based that --

Are vou talking about retrograde reservoir or retrograde

;5 x | r
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coming up the tubing? There is quite a difference, as you
are aware -- |

Yes.

-- of what is taking place.

Well, what I don't quite underétand, we predict reserves
from this coo;dinate paper pressuré curve for your Collat
well by your Exhibit No. 4 =~

Right.

~-- the slope of the line which should be linear changes
from point no. 2 to point no. 3.

That's correct.

And in your testimony you,attributed this, as I understand
it, to retrograde condensation reser§oir conditions,.

I suggested that this is a possibility in that there -- as
we all kno -

Right.

And an oil reservoir, we go through the bubble point.
Yes.

We see this behavior, a change of slopé.

Yes.

And from this the pressure data that has been run on this“
well after a billion cubic feeﬁ of gas has been taken out
of it and 22,000 barrels of condensate, it also is
suggesting that this may bhe a péssibility that we are --

that we have gone through the critical point here, and do
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_5”' 3' 1 have some retrograding taking place, and we suspect this
%77 . 2 further from some of tﬁe bottom hole pressure, the gradient)
AR L' -
E*” ; 3 from the hottom hole pressures that we have run, and we
%;J , 53 4 are seeing essentially gas, a gas column as we run a
5 ?} _;E) 5 gradient, vet the well produces condensate.
e o
- géy 610 Well, would vou describe this as evidence of efficiency
& ’
LJ :: 7 on which to base vour cenclusions that the'slope changed
pre _
E? 'éé 8 because of retrograde ;ituation within accepted
;; é;- 9 engineering limitations?
s E; 10 |A Right now I would have to. say that I lean in favor of this
o .23_ 11 posgibility. From other fields that'IﬁhaQe‘read»about‘we
%fj 12 know that in reéfoqrade regervoirs that early in the life
| %"“ 13 of that field that we get a pressu?e draw-down that is
égi 14 greater and at later producing periods in that field and I
L :
gr‘ 15 am relating to technical data that has been published.
i;; 16 [Q Yes,
- éf“ If A | As well as what I am sayinq here in the field.
i bes
, ' 18 [Q Yes. But there is nothing in your testimony that indicates
“iw 19 that there is any data that supports your assuMbtion other
I %-f, 20 than analogy and judgment and experience. Let me --
‘ %,5 21 |A Well, if you take this net pay isopach and take the net
: bes 22 pay or the porosity in that well, vou will arrive at a
;‘ %gﬁ 23 close figure to this p over c.
‘ bt :
. 24 This is a power volume determination of what -~ how
e 25 much gas {g in that reservoir. When vou take this net pay
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times porosity times one saturation times bes£ of gor the
gas in place is what vou come up with. "

So volumetric -~ ‘ -

So volumetrically thére is a relationship so that it is

going to zero in on this exactly, but this is pretty close

‘surprisingly.

Of course, voluﬁetrics many times do not match or have
to be revised to match actual performance data.
If you woulé:assume that this was not a retrograde
situation would it make yéu suspect the magnitude'of the
measurement of point no. 3 since it changed slope or would

you attribute it perhaps to changed permeability of local

condition?

- oo
“"Well, as I pointed out in point 2 was a buildup, 46 hour

buildup, so I know that from Exhibit 5 that it wasn't

completely built up.

But it was extrapclated to --

Two or three ﬁundred pounds above it, and also‘from this
data which was pressure versus time I made a test to
determine how long —~Vépproximately how long it would take
for that well to coﬁe to static conditions, and point no. 3
is a lesser period of time than is required for it to come
to static conditions, and so I am -- I helieve that point
ro. 3 is probably conservative.

But there is some uncertainty as to the accuracy of the
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é' 1 points since they don't line up as they theoretically
‘ P 2 should? )
Vi P < ;
: SR C. .
’ EF‘ i 3|a It is the bhest data that is. available right now.
P vl ‘
?’; e 410 Right. But with such uncertainties possible, maybe even
1. faa t:,’,&f\} T ) . T
! it 5 - probable, do you think that the reserves are accurate
et P —
I pionel 6 within pretty close limits?
Lyl T
= e ] v . ‘ ‘
e — 7a Yes. I think thev are, bhecause as I mentioned hefore, I .
as B
B g; 8 tackled it from poor volume standpoint and took the
Tugeo . ‘ ) | {
e = 9 porosity feet in everv well.
” < 10. (O Yes, but --
S as
;§ - 11 | A And took the best water saturation that I could get, which
[ . S
s 12 was from a synefgetic 1og that has heen run.
E‘* 13 |10 From the one well?
%!i , i4 (A Well, it was that one well, and then plus I have
Lok , - ‘ |
11 éix 15 | calculated water from other wells and arrived at a -
i 2@5 16 reasonable cdnnate water saturation.
E?Z “ 17 10 But vou never did say what that range of water saturation
* s
- ;EJ 18 that you used was.
L 19 [A  Right.
;&” 2010 Or the magnitude of the average reservoir water saturation.
Qi‘ 21 | A Well, to get at poor volume you have got to arrive at an
T ,
[ o 22 average water saturation, right?
{ 2310 Yes.
C 24 | A Unless vou want to do it foot by foot.
i‘” 25 |0 Of course, our acre-feet map is based on many control pointis? .
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Right.

The thickness; but the water which’enters into
volumetrics which you match up with performance --
Yes.

-~ is based on two control points?

The water.

The water?

Well, it is based on a few more than that, actually. If
vou -- I have calculated water on several of those welis,

water saturation, but let's keep in mind that the Straun

‘reservoir was drilled with brine water and anytime you

drill a reservoir with brine water you are going to -- the
invasion that takes place out in this reservoir is going to
affect the resistivity readiﬁg 6n lodations, and

oftentimes you have a very difficult time coming up with-

:

accurate water saturation if that well has geen d?illed
with brine.

Now, there are wells in there that have been drilled
with mud, fresh mud, and in my opinion, this is the more
accurate wells or the wells that are more representative of
obtaining these log calculations and we run into this'qﬁite
often.

Yes. If you are in an invaded zone, why, then, you are
not reading the --

Well, it is in -—-

Gt
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MR, KELLY: Mr. Examiner, I would like to make an
objection to this line of testimonv. I think that we are
getting into testimony by a wifness who is not sworn, and I
think you are alsc going against therulés of this commission
that reguire an attofney to preéent dquestions, and the fact
that -- this is certaiﬁly being violated-in this case, angd I
think we are going way beyond the i;;uérihiﬁhis dase és
whether the unorthodox location of the Straun should be

allowed.

MR, HATCH: What I think he should do is confine his
questions, rather than testifying.

MR. TRAYWICK: .Let me just put it simply that the
uncertainties that I note here which mag be based on my
inadequate knowledge, although we have looked at this reservoir
pretFy good, may make it difficult to predict with the known
production history on the Collat well the reservés and the
extent“qf resexvoir influepce which would make it very difficult
then projectinq that same line of thinking.

MR. PATMAN: Mr. Examiner, I am going to ask that this
nll be stricken.

It is nothing but testimony from an unsorn

yitness.

know that Mr. Traywick is interested in this matter, but I just

Fhink that that doesn't authorize him to come here and present

25

he testimony, and that is what he is doing-)

It is not'a guestion, as Mr. Kellahin pointed out. I

I T
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MR. HATCH: I think the examiner can certainly tell
the difference-hetween testimony by sworn witnesses without
striking that part of-the questions.

MR. UTZ: We willﬂleave it in the record for whatever
it is worth.

Do you have any further dguestions?

MR. TRAYWICK: No, sir. I wbulé like to finish éne
sentence I was‘interrupted on.

MR. UTZ: All right, sir.

MR, TRAYWICK: fThat is may be difficult to pfe&ict
the reserves éf a well with the production infarmation we have
on the Collétf”ﬁayhe also much more difficult to predict the
reserves of an undevéloped location.

Thank yoﬁ, Mr. Examinér.

MR. UTZ: Mr. Kellahin, do you have some-questions?

MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, sir.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHTIN:

T i L et e e e

0 Mr. Clay, on your Exhibit No. 1, I didn‘t quite understand
-what these figures were by your Suverior-Collat well.

A On Exhibit 1 the fiqures there read from top to bbttom -
\ there is a legend on the bottom of the exhibit. The minus
7131 is the top of the productive Straun zone, and the

south Carlsbad field, completion dates -~ this well»was

November 27, 1969, and this well has produced up to August
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ki

of 1971, §89,000,000 éubic feet of gas plus 22,000 barrels
of condensaﬁé, and thé cufrent or the average broductions
during July of '71 was 2.04 million cubic feet a déy plus
43 barrels of condensate per day.

Is that two million -- four miliion cubic feet about the
capacity of the well today?

Two millibﬁ is flowing at 1900 pounds of pressure, and
about the highesg rate that we flowed the well at is 4500
to 4SOb mcf a day or about twice that rate -so the line
pressure is at a thousand pounds, and it is flowing at’

1900, so if we drew the well down to line pressure, which

will be cobmparable to floodable tests, it would produce in

excess of this two million a day.

ﬁow, you had an extremely high ihitial potential in this
well, did you not? |

The original filed one or the refiled?

Well, I don't know. You tell me.

Well, on the refiled potential it was approximately éWenty—
three million.

Twenty~three million? J

A day, which if you will note up there, the Antweil~Allen
is sevghteen million open flow, and the AntweilnLittle
Jewel is seventeen million, so in relating to what has beeh

drilled, I wouldn't sav that.

Would vou think that initial potential was incbrrect, then?
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The initial -- the one that possihly you are referring to
that ---

29) miliion?

291 million was not run in accordance with the rules and
regulations of the New Mexiqo Ceormission éonducting open
flow tests and was --

Hoﬁ'much time elapsed between the two?

Date of the first test was December 5, 1969, and an
absolﬁte open flow of 291,145 mcf a day was reported. It
is 291 million approximately.

And then by letter of June of 1970 from Mr. Stametts
informed us tbat»this open flow testxwas_not conducted by
the utilizea commiséion>ﬁéhﬁalifor ba?k—pressure téSfing'
aﬁd so férth, and the well was retestéd, and then it was
répotentialed, Fest date of July 14, 1970, and on -
repotentiai it ihdicated an open flow of an absoluté open
flow of 23,012 mcf a dav or approximately 23 million cubic
feet a day.

And that is the commission's four-point bhack-pressure test?
That's correct. |

Have there been auite a little production between thosg

two tests? \
First sales, the well was approximately May of 1970 -~ let

me check that to be sure. First sales -- well, it was

April 8, 1970, and then at that period of time, which was
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July:of 170, I would estimate there was 180 million cubic
feet of gas that is produced from it.
That would have some defect on the well, particularly in

view of vour pressure decline picture in that well, could

it .not in a month's production?

Vhat could have some? I'm sorry. I don't --
Well, the voluﬁe of production éé against your initial
potential and this later test ana, of course, they are
not the same test, as T undeistanq it, but %ﬁkthe'SAme
time that volume bf production would affect vour pqténtial,
on}d it not?
I miéht say in this partiéﬁlar case‘£he tvvo tests were
run under cOmpletely different ccﬁditioﬁsrés faryas méthcd
of testing and this accounts largely for it, and aétuélly;
180 miilién is not a great deal of gas, as we all know.
Well, I think Mr. Traywick explored this question of
porosity and net pay thoroughly. There is one question I
would like to ask you, though.

Do you have any figures on permeability in this area
and in your Collat lease?
We have an indication of the permeability from‘ﬁuild—ub
data. Now, as far as from Collat data, the well was odd
core, but as we are all aware, that built-up data does
provide a means fof detérmining capacity, capacityﬁbeing

the millidorsy permeability, what is commonly referred
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to as a millidorsy feet.

well, do you have any fi§ure on thét? ot

The capacity as determined from build—uﬁﬁéata, and T
admitted that this is the build—qp data of -—- that was run
in Ma§ of 1970 with 46 héu: build-up, and the capacity is
indicated to be around thirty million;darsy.feet. |
Thirty million dorsy Ieet?

Right. |

And ‘to a layman, wOuld you tell me whether that is good,
bad or médiogre, or how wouid you characterize it?

I would say that it is nqt poor, and it is not as higﬁ

as you would like to habe, but it is certainly not bhad.
It is reasonably good perineability, then?

I would have to say vyes.

Now, the pressure in the Antweil and Joel well, you ére
familiar with that well, are you not? The pressure there
was quite low, waé it not?

The Antweil-Joel?

Yes, sir. And north of Section 6.

Well quite low,

Yes, sir. As compared to your Collat well.

In the --

MR. PATMAN: Mr. Examiner, I believe that information

is indicated on Pennzoil's Exhibit No. 3. I don't know whether

Mr. Clay has any additional information or not.
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P

MR. UTZ: You are asking ahout pressures?

MR. KELLAHIN: Yes. I am asking him if he is

familiar with pressures in the Antweil-Joel well.

MR. UTZ: Well, that Exhibit No. 3 is structure,

isn't it?

MR. PATMAN: Pennzoil, Mr.rExaminér.

MR. KELLAHIN : Pennzoil No. 3.

MR. UTZ: Oh, excuse me.
(Mr, Kellahin continuing) wéll, let me rephrase the
quesfion without vour seérching any further. I believe

if you wili agree that Pennzoil's Exhibit Mo. 3 reflects
the Antweil-Joel -Well No. 1 So the ;;essure of 5229 as
cohpared with the initial pressuge in the Collat well of
5610, céuld you accohnt for the difference in thésé two
pressures?
Well, the pfessufe that was measured in the Collat well
was after a fifty—six dav shut—-in. It was measured by
Amarada, hottom that was run in the well after this period
of time, and my information from the Antweil-Joel well
indicates that the 5229 pressure was measuréd from drill-
stem tests.

Now, oftentimes we do.get a -~ some discrepancy
between bottom readings and d;ill—stém tésts in view of

the -- a little bit 4different --

As much as four hundred rounds?
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I would likeito think there is less than that.
You would thenAbn‘that basis conclude that the pressures
actually were lower in the dual well?
From the information I have, and it indicates that it coulq
be a little bit lower. | '
CQuld that have been the indication to buy the produCtion'
from the Superior—Collat well? |
Thereiis afpossibility, ves.
And if that is possible, then the Pennzoil acreage 'has
heen drained by the Collat well; is that correct, surface
arainage, at least.
Well, that -—-no, I can't —~‘I can't say that the Penﬁzoil
acreage has been drained, because there are other --
Rut you do think that pbssibly tﬁe Antweil acreéqewin the
Joel ;ell No. 1 has been drained?
Weil, all I can say is>that there are definitely -- there
is one pressure that is 5610 and pressure taken by a
drill-stem test at a later périod indicated 5229 in this
Joel well, and as mentioned, there are -- the accuracy of
this bottﬁm readihq, in my opinioﬁ, is more accurate than
this drill-stem test.

T would like to see a lesser difference in the two
pressures, and it is suggested that maybe théfe is a
1ittle bit lower pressure than the Antweil well.

However, there are other pressures in there that
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indicate. that it is twice the original pressure, so it is

pretty hard to{accdhnt for that Joel pressure.

Mr. Clay;\I have one further cuestion with regard to your

exhibits showing that the Morrow location would be a very
favérable locétion, and I understand thét is whgfvit shows,
how can you arrive at that when the Antweil well is
probably the lowest Morrow producer in the fielé;
Which -- |

MR. PATMAN: Morrow No. 32

MR. KELDAHIN: No. 3, I believe it is.
Would you restate the question please?
On your Exhibit No.‘3 you show a standard locaticn in the
Morrow would bé a very favorable location for Morrow
prodgction on the Pennzoil acreagé, and yet, the Antweil
well, which offsets‘it to the east is probably the lowest
producer in the Morrow fieid. No, Morrow pool, 'isn't that
correct?
No. I wouldn't agree with thaf.
You wouldn't?
No.
Well, do you know what the production from 'the Antweil:-
Missouri-New Mexico Land Company well is?
Yes, sir.
It is preﬁéy low as compared to the other Morrow producers,

is it not?
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Yes, sir, but it is not the lowest well in that field.
Vlell, it is quiﬁé low as compared to the others, then,
isn'trthét right?

Well, it is ---well, what I am télkihq abdﬁt particular
wells, it is higher than the Pennzoil-Gulf-Federal which
is a minus 8386.

{t'is slightly low to Peﬁnzoil's Echls well, which is
a»ﬁinus:824l. r;Excuse me.’/That well -- thaFvis about
ninety feet low.

I think you are talking'about structure. I am talking
about production.
I guess you had better gestaté the question. I --

I

All right. On your Exhibhit No. 4,for example,\it would

show the Missouri-Néw Mexico Land Company Antweil well

produced for -- it only prodﬁced four months. It has
produced -- well, let's‘justbsay'for the month of June it
produced 8,066 mcf as compared to Pennzdil'slUnited échols
communitized well, 65,939,

You are talking abhout low production?

Yes. I am talking about low production.

And not law structure?

I'm not talking about low production.

I'm sof;y. My mistake.

That is certainly an indication of whether a well is good

or not, isn't it?
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\\ﬂ

A Yes. In my opinion it is. However, I think it should be
pointed out, and thén the Antweil well Missouri;New Mexico
Land well that theie appears to be seventeen feet of pay
in that well as éompared to tﬁe Pennzoil Echols Qell whichﬁ
has twenty-three feet, andvthere is also a strong
possibility that the Antweil-New Mexico Land well has
some reservoir damage accounting for;that low production,.
) What type of reservoir damage?

A Ag the well was being drilled.

QO  In the completion?

-5 Right. In the drilling flood.

MR. KELLAHIN: ‘That's all. Thank you, Mr. Clay.

MR, UTZ: Arxre there other cguestions?

MR. PATMAN: Mr. Examiner, could I\jhst confer with
Mr. Clay very brieflv while we see whether we are through?

MR.‘ UTZ: Yes.

MR. PATMAN: Mr. Examiner, excuse me, sir. I believe’
I actually neglected to ask that all our exhibits be reéeived
in evidence. May I do that at tuis point?

s .

MR. UTZ: 'Well, I don't recall. I think vou did
enﬁer some oﬁ them,»hut at any rate -- |

MR, PATMAN: May I at this time enter all those that
haven't been heretofore entered?

MR. UTZ: All of your exhibits -~ what are the

numbers?
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MR. PATMAN: 1 through 5, Mr. Examiner, three maps

and two small pressure graphs.

MR. UTZ: Okay. Superior's Exhibits 1 through 5

will be entered into the record,.

MR. PATMAN: Thank vyou, sir.
(Whereupon, a brief recess was held.)
MR. UTZ: We wifl recall Mr. Brown.

CHARLES A. BROWN

having been previously sworn, according to law, upon his oath

testified as follows:

CROSS-EXAMINATION .

BY MR. UTZ:

0

QO

0

Mr, Brown, I don't recall that much atress’wés put on how
productive the Straun was in the Antweil~Miséouri well,
The Straun does no£ produce in that well.

Well, now, in your 6pinion, does yéur Exhibit No. 5
indicate this well is capable of producing in a Straun?
Well, we have an independent report by‘a consulting firm
that prepared the report for us on the basis of which we
feel that that well is capable of producing from the
Straun.

Therefore, I presume it will be your testimony in answer
to that guestion that the southWest quarterkbf Sectioﬁ 6
is produétive in the Straun?

Yes, sir.
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Now, I helieve it wavar. Miller that offeréd the pressure
exhibit, is that correct?
I offered them, yes.
Did vou? Okay. Now, we have haa some discussion here
of the pressure of the Collat well in regard to the
pressure of the Jewel wéll'of some 400 pounds difference
in pressure. |

Do‘you know when the Jewel well Qas completed with
relation to when the Collat well was completed?
The Jewel well was completed éhoftly after that dfili—
stem test was taken on 1/11/71. I don't have the exact
daté, but it was taken within a matter of a very short
time. /
Well, T don't seem to be able to put my eye on the date
here of that test. |
It is the fourth -- it is on Exhibit No. 3, the pressures
that I am -- on your Exhibit No. j;
Oh. 1/11/71. It is on it. I just can't read.

Yes, sir.

And the Collat pressure was 297? Almost a year's

~difference in pressure; is that correct?

Well, no, not the last pressures. The last pressures
recorded on the Collét was on 8/9/71.
Well, I am trying to establish how much pressure drop there

was between the date of completion on the initial pressure,
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PAGE 1 2 3
A Oh, yes} sir. That's correct. Their first pressure was
on 2/9/70, as T understand.
0] Okay. Now, how much production, do you know?
A On our Exhibit No. 4 through June, now, they had produced

924,000 mcf of gas, and 22,071 barrels of condensate.

Q On the second page of your Exhibit No. 4 the first column

shows cumulative production.

A May I show you what I am referring to here?:

0 Here we are. This is in this column.
A That is an mcf, although we failed to put the mcf on there.

That is a cumulative.

Q Well, 924, then?

A Yes, sir. Through August 1.

“ MR. PATMAN: Mr. Examiner, I understand that the
question was how mu;h cumulative p;gduction had there been
between the ;~

MR. UTZ: That is exactly what tbe question was.
MR. PATMAN: -- the two pressures.
MR, UTZ: Right.
MR. PATMAN: Oh, I'm sorry.
A I do-not have that information, but I c¢an say this, the
Antweil~Joe1 has not been produced and is.still shut-in,
'so.I feel that it ﬁbqld be reasonable to assume that their

pressure is still approximately the same.

0 Well, now, how much production is the Collat well at
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hetween these twovperiods? Is one of the --

approximately one year's period? Do you have that-figure?
A Y don't have their/production for the last couple of ﬁ
/ months, but based on their numbers of about twés million

a day, that would be abhout sixty million.

MR, KELLY: Mr.'Examinér, we mav be able to furnish
this information if I can make sure I know what you want. Is
it the production figures on the Collat well from 2/9/70 to
1/11/71?

MR. UTZ: Yes. Theiproduction between these two
initial pressure dates we have got hére.- In other words, I am
trying to eétabiish whether or not this four hundred pounds bf
drawdoqn‘could have been from production from a Collat lease.

MR, KELLY: Can you give us --

MR. CLAY: I can give some roﬁgh figures. The‘Collat
well went on in April of 1279, and up to that January date when
the pressure was measured in the Antweil-Joel in January of '71,
the Collat well had produced approximately 480 million cubic
feet of gas and 10,000 barfels cf condensate.

It was after an eight month producing period, and
that compares with cumulative to August of this year, of 989
million, so it would be noted that it is approximately half of
what the cumulative production is up to Apgust of this yeaf.

MR. UTZ: Okay.

MR. BROWN: 'I'm sorry, Myr. Examiner. I wasn't

B
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0

following your guestion, your line of reasoning.

MR, UTZ: Has there been any recent tests taken on

the Jewel well?

MR. KELLAHIN: I have no knowledge of any recent

tests. I helieve perhaps they have recorded a surface pressure,

and perhaps admitted to the commission, but I don't have that

'S

data.

MR. UTZ: Well, check your files for it.
(Mr. Utz continuing) WNow, we have done a little talking
here from time to time about the possiﬁility of penalty,

and nobodv has made any recommendations as far as penalty

v

. . ' . L .
is cnncerned, either from Superior or from Pennzoil.

Obviously, thié well has moved 990 feet off pattern
to structpral advantage. 'I will ask you, Mr. Brown, what
is your attitude as far as penalty is concerned on fﬁis
well because of the 990 feet off location for structural
advantage?

I feel that in view of the production which has already
taken place from the Collat well that our well should not
be penalized.

Had we started these wells essentially at the same
time, had the? gone on the line at the same time, I wguld
have honestly said that I thought -- I would think we
should bhe penalized.

Well, now, that wasn't Superior's fault, of course, that
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vou didn't drill your wells -~
A That's correct.

MR. UTZ: Mr. Ciay?

MR, CLAY: Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: You heard my first>question, the question
I asked Mr. Brown?

MR. CLAY: May I respond to that, Mr. I xaminer?
Superior doesn't have any specific recommendation with respeét
to\penalty. We just —-- we hope that we have shown that the
appiication should be denied.

MR. PATMAN: All I would say is that I believe T did
put in tﬁe'record thﬁs morning the position that has heen taken
by Pennzoil previously and I would hope that with respect'to
the arithmeﬁical calculation which would yield‘a fifty perceht
penalty in the present case, I helieve Mr. Brown testified in
re;ponse to my cross-—-examination about that -- we hope the
commission would take account of that if they find it nééessary
to reach that queStion, but we don't believe it 1is necessary to
reéch that question.

MR. UTZ: 1In other words, vou don't have a
recqmmendation as far as penalty is concerned?

MR. PATMAN: No, sir, I do not.

MR. UTZ: You just want the location turned down,
moved over 990 feet? Is that your position, sir?

'MR. PATMAN: That is.
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MR. UT%: Are there other questions of the witness?

Statements?

MR. HATCH: We have some statements.

MR. PATMAN: Mr. Hatch, did you want me to make --

MR. HATCH: No. I have just started to give this,
but I will wait until after --

Mk- UT%Z: Why don't youigo ahead with‘your statements,
and he will read those into the record last.

MR. PATMAN: Thank you, sir. If the examiner pléase,
‘we have already been at this quite a whiie, and I certainly
don't want to takeAup any unnecessary time, but I feel like
that this is a rather complex situation, probably much more so
than in the instance than most‘unorthodox lbcations, and I think|
that the extent and the'quélity of the exhibits that have been
rlaced in the record by both the parties is proof of what I
have just said.

Now, the posture in which Pennzoil has approached the
commission is to get an irregular location in the Straun zone so
that as they say they can dually complete at that irreqular
location in the Straun and in the Morrow.

They admit that at that location at which they ask
for a completion in the Straun they can make a regular
completion in the Morrow, avregular ecompletion in the Atoka,

and a regular completion in the Canyon.

And actually, Mr. Examiner, their posture is to ask
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for this irregular‘loéatiOn, not on the basis of an advantage'
to theﬁ in the terms of the Straun zone, but solely in terms of
an advantage to them with respeét to these other‘zones,,with
which they would expect'to dually or multiply complete.

Theéir evidence, and indeed Supefior's evidence, and
L think both are in agreement fhat the structural position and
isopach is guality of a reqular location which I asked and have
placed on all the exhibits of Pennzoil as compared with this.
irregular iocation Wbula:be the same. |

That is to say thev would get almost approximatély
the same resuitg,‘and their tests so indicated by drilling in
the Strauﬁ at a reqular loca;ion,.to wit 990 feet to ﬁhe west
of where they presently -- to the east, from the location which
they requeét.

Further, the evidence of both Superior and Pennzoil
indicates that at a regular location to which I have made
reference 990 feet further to the east theyicould complete good
guality wells in all these thrée other zones, the Canyon, the
Atoka and the Morrow.

Now, Mr. Brown testified that with-respect to his
Exhibit No. 2, and the record will so indicate, that if the
Morrow and Atoka zones were combined at this requested location
rather than the Morrow and Straun which a combination of the
Morrow and Atoka can be maée without asking the commission for

this special off-standard location, tﬁat that would vield their
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company approximately the same economic results as they would
expect from a dual in the Straun and in the Morrow.

Mr. Brown further testified thét a dual of the Morrow
and the Straun at what I have been referring to as a redgular
location, that is to say, 990 feet fu?ther east, would vyield
approximetely the same economic results to their company as a
dual completion ét this reauested lYocation, and the record-will
so indicate that he testified in that manner. .

Mr. Clay testified and showed us there that the "A"
well, a single compieéion drilled by Pennéoil at the -~ what I

have been referring to as the'fegular location,: ‘'would pay out

a substantial and”&édebégﬁle profi;wto the operator.

" in other words, they could go ahead and drili multiple
Complet}ons at the locations which fhey are asking in the Atoka,
Morrow and Canyon without asking the commission fof'any special
action.

They can turn around and drill a well at this regular
location into the Straun and pay out that well, and Mr. Clay's
testimony has so indicated.

Now, referring to this issue of.pressures, I believe
in response to my examinaticen Mr. Brown said that he had no
reason to believe of no information to indicate that tﬁe
drawdown in a well comoleted by Pennzoil at their requested

location would be any different from the drawdown in the Collat

7ell, and Mr. Clay testified that if the pressures in these two

.
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wells -~ that is to say, the Collat on the one hand and tha
Pennzoil on the 6ther hand; Qere approximately equal, that the
point of interference hetween the £§o wells would lie on
Superior's property, and the Pennzoil well would, in fact,
drain the Superior's acreage, and Superior suffering net
uncompensated drainage. |

I might say with respect to this last questioning
by Mr. Kellahinﬁwhich he put it to Mr.uclay that theré was a
possibility that the Jewel well had suffered some drainage from
the Supéxior:Collat weyi} éeemé to me tha§ even if that were
the dégéxéﬁisAis“hot a jﬁSLiIication for his caming in and
asking fof.ap'unorthodox location.

If you were to push that logical brinciple to its
extreme you would have —-- find yourself in a situation where
everyone who had not drilled a well immediately upon the
discovery of a reservoir came in twe or three years latef and
said, "Our properties have bheen érained all thig time by those
who went out and drilled and completed and have been selling
their hydrocarbons in the meantime, and now we want the state
to step in and help us recapture some of these hydrocarbdns by
granting us the advantage of an unorthodox location."

It seems to me that that is an untenable position,
Mr. Examiner. Fiﬁéii& with respect to the issue of penalty I

believe I had stated that the Superior makes no recommendation

to the commission with raspect to penalty.
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. We recommend stronglvy and we believe the evidence
kas shown that this request should be‘denied.

| Novi, of course, if the commission sees fit to grant
it, we assume that the commission, of its own motion, will
consider the matter of penalty, but we do not wish to make any
recommendation for a svecific amount, and we would simply hope
the céhmisSion would be guided by what has been placed in the
record with respect‘to the matter of penaltf.

Thank you, Mr. Examiner. |

MR. UTZ: Mr. Patman, as far as you are concerned
about vested rights in the poolﬂpiior to putﬁing your strawfin,
I think that haé been pretty,wéll established, and ﬁhat’the
commission and our attitude is when you éet your straw in the
pool that is when your vested rights begin, so Mr., Brown's
appéaring previous to the time they drill, I'm surefcan't be a
consideration. - -

MR. PATMAN: Thank vou, sir.

MR. UT7Z: As far as vour statement as to penalty is
cencerned, I am a little curious here. You have made a great
deal out of inferring through in cross~examination this morning,
Mr. Patman, that maybe a penalty was in order, yet you are very
reluctant to put it in direct testimony.

MR. PATMAN: VYes, sir, I am, Mr. FExaminer, and I will

be quite frank with you. Pehaps I should have included this in

ny statement, and I appreciate your giving me an opportunity to
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respond to that.

We seem to find that this matter of a penalty is a
little complex. That is to say, it appears to us from
éxperiénce that we are familiar with here in this state that
in the absence of>£here being’any fieid rules, and X believe
there are none in this resServoir, penalty is ngt very
meaningful.

I might add that even if there exists field rules>in
this time in which thére is such a demand for gas, and when
one consideration is with respect to purchaser ﬁominatipns,
we find that the effect of a penalty in such circumstances
would really bendubious. The pipelines are screaming for gas
in one way or another. Thev are going to get the gas from
Qells that can produce it. .

And I do understand that there are some legal
questions, though I am not really advised about them, with
respect to ihese penalties, and we just find that -- we feel,
I shou1d>say, that under circumstances such as those which may
exist in this field at the present time it is quite possible
that a pepalty might not be of much bhenefit to the Superiof
0il Company in terms of our offset well.

MR, UTZ: In this presence of proration would you
have the same atfitude?

MR, PATMAN: Well, as I indicated; Mr . Examinéf, as 1

understand it, the way this operates in terms of pipeline
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cdmpanies' gominations, I fear that the practical effect, even
under circumstanceé of proration, might actually be to
substéntially mitigate insofar as the Pennzoil is concerned,
the effect of any penaltv that the commission might decide to
apbly in this matter, and I'just would like to express that
that Gé}y serious concern, and that is the reason that we haVé
not made anv recommendation.

‘MR. UTZ: Mr. Kelly, did vou want to add a word?

MR. KELLY: I always 1ike_to come in at the end, but
if I am forced to make remarks befofe Jason‘Kellahin, I would
just like to point out that ‘the areas of dispute bhetween
fennzoil and Superior - this is a -- certain things have Eeen
established.

This is 320 acre spacing. The éommisgion has made a
determination by setting up this kind of spacing and this kind
of pattern that veins will occur across the lease lines if you
put a well too close to the lease line, and I think it is up to

Pennzoil in this situation to show that drainage will not occur,

and I don't feel that they have shown that.

In fact, the only information we have on pressure is
that there is a pressure decline between wells that are even

farther apart after production.

Certainly the presumption and the prima facie situation

is that drainage will occur here.

Therefore, half of the case that Pennzoil is required

TR o R
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to make:is not made. Drainage will occuf, correlative rights
will be affected adversely as far as Superior is concerned. ~

On the other half of their case is to show their
hardship, their particular difficulty in drilling at a standard
location, the_normal Situation where this comes into place is
topogfgﬁhy or some kind of box-in on a 1gase pattern.

This is in my experience totaliy uhnecessary in that
they are not relving on the zone that they are planning --
asking for the ‘nonstandard location.

| There isn't anything about their standard location
in the Straun which is adverse to them, and T think thevy have

clearly stated that as far as the Straun, the orthodox
location has the same indication and admittedlvae havé very
little to go on, but as far as pay,“as far as structure, it is
basically the same between the orthodox and the unorthodox, so
;Hat we are looking at here and what thev are asking for, even
though it is nét‘in the advertisement is some consideration for
some other zone, and I feel that the commission should not
entertain this kind of a case, should not allow nonstandard
locations, because some other zone may come through in a more
favorable wavy.

Certainly that is not the kind of testimony that the
commission has allowed to support these kinds oanpplications
in the past, and I think it would he a very dangerous precedent

and possiblv one that could not be supported in court to allow
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a nonstandard locéfion on fhis kind of almost ethereal evidence
that has nothing’to do with the application as pubiished and
the rules as stated. |

And I submit that clearlv this is a case for denial
rather than the imposition‘of some sort of penalty.

A1l of the other applications for nonstandard location
that have been'graﬁtéd:in this general Carlsbad pool are based
»én topogravhy with that éirport or there-was another building
in the way, and there was onhe way out férther north that it came
around this problem of getting boxed in on leases'%nd
recompieting in a zone, but certainly I have neverfheard of
anyone coming in and asking for a consideration for one zone
because another zone may be better.

MR. UTZ: Mr. Kellahin?

MR. XELLAHIN: If the examiner please, I want to be
as brief as I possibly can, and for that purpése, I would like
to -- because it will fit in with my statement to know what
Statements have been received and to what effect.

MR. HATCH: The commission has received a telegram
from Gulf Oil. I will read that into the record. It is
gddressed to the commission. “As a working interest owner in
the south half of Section 6, 23 South, 27 East, Gulf supports
the application of Pennzoil in Case No. 4585, and in our

opinion a combined depnth of the Straun-Morrow and Atoka Penn

would be in the interest and nrevention of economic waste."
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Pnd then the commission has received a telegram from
Atapas Pétrdleum Incorporated. “Sgpport the application of
Pennzoil United Ihcorporated for unorthodox gas well location
1980 feet from theksouth line and 1990 feet from the west line
of Section 6, townShip 23 South, range 27 East,’south carlsbad
Straun gas pool, Eddy County, New Mexico,.south half of said
Section 6 to be dedicated to the well."

MR. KELLAHIN: If the examiner please, there)ére a
couple of matters -- well, there is more than a couple, but I
am going’to mentionltwo matters wﬁich were stated by counsel for
Superior whichlare incorrect.

Mr. ﬁrown did not testify that a regular location in
éhe Morrow and the Straun would be as good as at the uporthodox
1ocation; and, of course, Qe can just rely on the rébofd‘fbr
the purpose of sustaining our statement.

Mr. Brown'did not testify that the Atoka would
produce at the orthodox location of the Straun, and as a matter
of fact; Mr. Miller pointed out iﬁ responseé to cross-
examination that the so-called orthodox location for a Straun
well, the Atoka, would be comparable to that f;und in the
Superior-Collat well which is non-productive in the Atoka.

Mr. Kelly has said he has never heard of an
applicatibnihésed on consideration of multi-zone pools, hut I
think if he reflects he will probably remember at least a few.

I can name‘four or five off-hand myself, but I won't
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do it right now. I would have dug them out had I knOWp the
gquestion would have come out. |

The question of drainage to the Collat acreage is
a factor,‘of course, to be considered in connection with this
case, and we will not deny it.

The evidence tﬁat has heen offered sb far, however,
in this case would indicate that the Collat acreage, Whiéh has
proéuced a great deal with the pressure decline, that has just
about produced their own reserves anyway there on the downside,
and any drainage would be toward their well because of the
differential in préssﬁre, so the well locatiop at least for a

I'd

long period of time would be no advantage to Pennzoil, because

l

. ¢
of the higher pressures in that area.

And as Mr. Brown testified, gas just doesn't move
toward hiqher pressure zones. That's all therg’is to it, and
that is one reason we brought;up this pressure information,
and if an&thing,'the gas would be moving toward the Joel weil,
too, which would indicate that .the Pennzoil is in a position
it must protect ifself against this type of érainage‘and get
the pressures down by a production as they can.

If they are later than that, of course, it is no
fault of the Superior, the commission or anybody else excépt
Pennéoil, and maybe not theirs. I don't know when they get

their form out, but the situation being now they have to protecﬁ

themselves, and that is what they are trying to do, and we_
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submit there will be no drainage from the Collat acreage simply
because of the difference in pressures.

I think it is rather significant, too, that Mr. Brown
testified Pennzoil owns a twenty-six percent working interest
in the Superior ﬁell. The statements which have been read by
Mr. Hatch from Gulf and Atapas in‘support of Pennzoil's
position are also statements from owners under the-Superior-
Collat wells,

The other owners undexr the Superior-Collat well are
Gulf-Mobil and Atapas and Pennzoil, and those four own fifty
percent of that well, and Mobil has a representative here whoﬁ
I trust will also make a statement in support of Pennzoil, so
Sﬁpgrior is the operator of”fhg Well, and as such, must perfpfm'
what it considers to be its duties in protecting its ownér,
but gﬁe owner on this, then Superior, just simply doesn't feel
that way, and we submit that there is no basis here for either
a penalty or a denial of the application.

Basically we must admit that which there will be some
structural advantage in both the Morrow and the Straun from the”
propqsed location, the real crux of it is the\possibility of
completing in the Atoka, a;d the evidence indigates that at the
so-called S¥raun location; orthodox location; it would not be
a good location for that opurpose.

MR. UTZ: Does Mobil have.a statément?

MR. BOND: Yes, sir. My name is A. D. Bond. - I am
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with Mobil 0il Corporation. Mobil Oii Corporation, as a lease
owﬁer and working interest owner in the proposed 320 acre gas
pfﬁration urit, comprising the south half’of Section 6, township
23‘South, 37 Rast, south Cgrlsbad Straun gas pool, Eddy County,
New Mexiéo supports Pennzoil's application for an unorthodox
location, lécatéd”990’feét from the west line and 1980 feét
from the south line éf'sgid Section 6, and respectfully
requests that it be approved.

" MR. UTZ: Are theré other statements? Case will be

taken under advisement.
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WITNESS
CHARLES A. BROWN
Direct Examination by Mr. Kellahin
Cross-Examination by Mr. Patman
.Reéirect Examination by Mr. Kellahin

4

Cross Examination by Mr. Utz

DAVID MILLER

Direct Examination by Mr. Kellahin
Cross-Examination by Mr. Patman

‘Redirect Examination by Mr. Kellahin

TERRY CLAY
Direct Examination by Mr, Patman
Cross-Examination by Mr. Traywick

Cross Examination by Mr. Kellahin
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BEFORE THE OXIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
~OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE RO, 4588
Ordexr No. R-4205

' APPLICATION OF PENNZOIL UNITED,
INC., FOR AN UNORTHODOX GAS WELL
LOCATION, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO,

ORDER OF THE COMMISSI

BY THE COMMISSION:

“his cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on Septembes 1,
1971, at Santa Pe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel 8. Nutter.

ROW, on this__13th day of October, 1971, the Commission,
a guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the
record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being
fully advised in the premises, '

EINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof. '

(2) That the applicant, Pennxoil United, Inc., seeks
an exception to Rule 104 C IX of the Commission Rules and
Regulations to drill a gas well in the South Carlsbad-Strawn
Gas Pool at an unorthodox gase well location 1980 feet from the
South line and 990 feet from the West line of Section 6, Town-
ship 23 South, Range 27 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Hexico;
that the £/2 of said Section 6 would be dedicated to said well.

(3) That a standard location for the subject pool would
regquire the well to be no closer than 660 feet to the nearest
side boundary of the dedicated tract nor closer than 1980 feet
to the naarest end boundary nor closer than 330 feet to any
quarter-guarter section or subdivision inner boundary.
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CASE NO, 4585
Order No. R=4205

{(4) That the evidence indicates that the entire S/2
of saild Section 6 is productive of gas from the Strawn forma-
tion.

(5) That the entire 5/2 of said Section 6 can be effi~
ciently and economically drained and developed by the suhjcct
well,

(6) That there is evidence that a well at the proposed

~unorthodox location would penetrate a thicker pay section and

encounter it structurally higher than a well =zt an orthodox
location,

¢ (7) That the evidence indicates that a well at the
propogsed unorthodox location should recover more gas than a
well at an orthodox location,

(8) That due to the unorthodox location of the above-
described well, the correlative rights of some offset operators
will be impaired if unrestrictad production by the subjsct well
is permitted.

{9) That to offset the advantage to be gained o§er offset |

cperators, the subject well to be drilled in the §/2 of Sec-

tion 6 should be zssigned a ratable-take factor of 82 percent

in the South Carlspad-Strawn Gas Pool.

(10) That approval of the subject application will afford
the applicant the opportunity to produce his just and equitable
share of the gas in the subject South Carlsbad-Strawn Gas Pool,
will prevent the augmentation of risk arising from the drilling
of an excessive number of wells, and will otherwise prevent
waste and protect correlative rights, provided the above-~

. described ratable~take factor iz assigned to the subject well,

IT ORDE

(1) That the applicant, Pennzoil United, Inc., is hereby
granted an exception to the well location requirements of
Rule 104 C IXI of the Commission Rules and Regulations and is
hexeby authorigzed to drill a gas well in the South Carlsbad-
Strawn Gas Pool at an unorthodox gas well location 1980 feet
from the South line and 990 feet from the West line of Sec-
tion 6, Township 23 South, Range 27 Bast, RMPM, Eddy County,
Hew Mexico, to be dedicated to a atandard unit comprising the
8/2 of said Section 6.

e oy o s e

Y
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CASE NO, 4585
Ordexr No, R=4205

: - PROVIDED HOWEVER, that sald well is assigned a ratable~
; v take factor of 82% in the subject pool.
PROVIDED FURTHER, that in the event said pool be proxated,

the subject well shall bhs assigned an acreage factor for pro-
ration purposes of 0,82, ’

That jurisdiction of this cause is retzined for the entry
- of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above dasignated. -

Fn ot s
e AL oA

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
« —

' "A/bw//#j)jﬁ;:;;”yﬂi>
UCE KING, Chairman
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Docket No. 19-71

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - SEPTEMBER 1, 1971

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, !

STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

: CASE 4558:

‘The following cases will pbe heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or
Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examiner: :

(Continued from the July-28, 1971, Examiner Hearing)

'CASE 4559:

CASE 4586:

CASE 4574:

Application of Midwest 0il Corporatlon for a unit agreement,
Lea County, New Mexic¢o. Applicint, in the above-styled
cause, seeks approval of the Little Inbe (Bough "C") Unit
Area comprising 2,240 acres, more or less, of state lands
in Sections 10, 11, 14 and 15 of Township 10 South, Range

33 East, Inbe Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea Ccunty, New

MeXico.

(Continusd from the July 28, 1971, Examiner Hearing) -

'Appllcatlon of Midwest Oil.Corporation for a waterflood
‘project, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the

above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a water-
flood project in its Little Inbe (Bough "C") Unit Area,
Inbe Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,

by the 1njeCtJon of waterx thréugh three wells located in
Sections 11 and 14 of Township 10 South, Range 33 East,
Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Mobil 0il Corporation for an unorthodox

oil well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,

in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill an

0il well-as an infill well in its Humphrey Queen Unit

Area at an unorthodox location 1325 feet from the South

line and 2450 feet from the East line of Section 3, wanshlp
25 south, Range 37 East, Langlie~Mattix Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico.

(Continued from the July 28, 1971 Examiner Hearing)

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation
Commission on its own motion to permit Tenneco Oil Company
to appear and show cause why it should not take immediate
action to repair the production casing in its Bolack "B"
Well" No. 5 located in Unit J of Section 31, Township' 27
Morth, Range 8 West, Basin-Dakota Pool, San Juan County,
New Mexico.

Application of Pehneco 0il Company for gas injection,
McKinley County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
~tyled cause, seeks authority to inject casinghead gas
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-2-

cAsE'4539:

produced by certain wells located in the Lone Pine-
dakota “D" Pool, McKinley County, New Mexico, into
the Dakota "A" zone throggh:perforations from 2547
feet to 2562 feet in its Santa Fe Pacific Railroad
Well No. 2 located in the NW/4 SW/4 of Section 13,
Township 17 North, Range 9 West, South Hospah Field.

- The gas is to be injected for storage purposes

awaiting the institution of a pressure maintenance
project in the Lone Pine-Dakota "D" Pool.

{(Continued from the August 18, 1971 Examiner . Hearing)

CASE 4587:

CASE 4585:

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0Oil Conserva-
tion Commission on its own motion to permit Doanbuy

'Lease & Company, Inc., and all other interested persons

to appear and show cause why its follOW1ng described

“wells in Section 27, Township 14 South, Range 33 East,

Saunders Pool, Lea County, New Mex1co, should not be
plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-
approved plugglng program,

Appllcatlon of Wolfson Oil Company for a non-standard

gas proration unit, Chaves County, New Mex1co. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of a 1l60-acre
non-standard gas- proration unit comprising the W/2 NE/4
and E/2 NW/4 of Section 12, Township 15 South, Range 29
East, Double L-Queen Associated Pool, Chaves County,

New Mexico, to be dedicated to its Amerada "C" Federal
Well No. 1 located 330 feet from the North line and 1650
feet. from the East line of said Sectlon 12,

Application of Pennzoil United, Inc, for an unorthodox

gas well location, E2dy County, New Mexico. Applicant,

in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Rule

104 of the Commission Rules and Requlations to permit the
drilling of a well at an unorthodox gas well location 1980
feet from the South line and 990 feet from the West line
of Section 6, Townshlp 23 South, Range 27 East, South
Carlsbad-Strawn Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, the

S/2 of said Section 6 to be dedicated to the well.
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produced by certain wells located in the Lo#® Pine-
dakota "D" Pool, McKinley County, -New Mexico, into
the Dakota "A" zone through perforations from 2547
feet to 2562 feet in its Santa Fe Pacific Railroad

~ Well No. 2 jocated in the NW/4 SW/4 of Section 13,
" Township 17 North, Range 9 West, South Hospah Field.

CASE 4539:

The gas is to be injected for storage purposes
awaiting the institution of a pressure maintenance
project in the Lone Pine-Dakota "D" Pool.

{Continued. from the August 18, 1971 Examinher Hearing)

CASE 4587:

Inh the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conserva-

tion Commission on its own motion to permit -Doanbuy
Lease & Company, Inc., and all other interested persons
to appear and show cause why its following described
wells in Section 27, Township 14 South, Range 33 East,
Saunders Pool, Lea Cdunty, New Mexic¢o, should not be
plugged and abandoned in acceordance with a Commission-
approved plugging program.

Application of Wolfson 0il Company for a non-standard

gas proration unit, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of a 160-acre
non-standard gas proration unit comprising the W/2 NE/4
and E/2 NW/4 of Section 12, Township 15 South, Range 29
East, Double L-Queen Associated Pool, Chaves County,

New Mexico, to be dedicated to its Amerada "C" Federal
Well No. 1 located 330 feet from the North line and 1650
feet from the East line of said Section 12.

Application of Pennzoil United, Inc. for an unorthodox
gas well location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Rule
104 of the Commission Rules and Regulations to permit the

.drilling of a well at an unorthodox gas well location 1980

feet from the South line and 990 feet from the West line
of Section 6, Township 23 South, Range 27 East, South
Carlsbad-Strawn Gas Pool, Eddy County,; New Mexico, the
S/2 of ‘said Section 6 to be dedicated to the well.

of
7\44?0
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Docket No. 19-71

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING ~ WEDNESDAY - SEPTEMBER 1, 1971

9 A.M. - .0OIL CONSFRVATION ‘COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM

STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXJICO

CASE 4558:

The follow1ng cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examlner, or
Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examiner:

{Continued from the July 28, 1971, Examiher Hearing)

et s e

CASE 4586:

CASE 45593

CASE 4574:

Application of Midwest 0il Corporation for a unit agreement,

Lea County, New Mexic¢o. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks approval of the Little Inbe (Bough "C")} Unit
Aréa‘comprising 2,240 acres, more or less, of state lands
in Sections 10, 11, 14 and 15 of Township 10 South, Rahge
33 East, Inbe Permo-Pennsylvanian Poel, Lea County, New

" Mexico.

(Continued from the July 28, 1971, Examiner Hearing)
Application of Midwest 0il Corpoxatlon for a waterflood
project, Lea’ County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above}styléd cause, seeks auLhorlty to 1nst1tute a water-
fIOOd project .in its Little Inbe (Bough "C“) Unit Area,
Iube Permo*Pennsylvanlan PGol, Lea County, New Mexico,

by the injection of water Lhruugh three wells located in
Sections 11 and 14 of Town,hjp 10 south, Range 33 East
Lea County, New Mexico.

Applicatiéh of Mobil Oil‘Corporation for an unorthédox

©0il well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
"in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill an

0il well as an infill well in its Humphrey Queen Unit
Area at an unorthodox location 1325 feet from the South

line and 2450 feet from thd EBast line of Section 3, Township

25 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico.

(Continued from the July 28, 197) Examiner Hearing)

|
|
|
[

CASE 4584:

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation
Commission on its own motion to permit Tenneco Oil Company
to appear and show cause why it should not take immediate
action to repair the production casing in its Bolack "B"
Well No. 5 located in Unit J of Section 31, Township 27
North, Range 8 West, Basin-Dakota Pool, San Juan County,
New Mexico. '

Application of Tenneco 0il Company for gas injection,

McKinley County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
=tyled cause, seeks authority to inject casinghead gas
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GOVERNOR

, BRUCE KING
OI1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
STATE OF NEW MEXICO LAND COMMISSIONER
ALEX ). ARMIJO
] - P. G. BOX 23358"; SANTA FE MEMBER
‘ STATE GEOLOGIST
< | _ A.L.PORTER, JR.
v October 14, 1971 “ SECRETARY - DIRECTOR
- | |
; . ‘ Re:  Case No._ 4585
‘Mr. Jason Kellahin .
g _ _Kellahin & Fox Order No. R-4205
g - Attorneys at Law applicant:
o Post Office Box 1769 _
o , Santa Fe, New Mexico a Ennnzdii United, I

Dear Sir:

fEncloéed-hereWith>are gko quies_of the above-referenced
.Commission order recently éntered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr. ' -
Secretary-Director 474

A

ALP/ir
" copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC x

Artesia OCC
i( Aztec OCC |
Other Mr. Booker Kelly, Mr. Don Stevens




miln" o Telegram

KAOSE NSB341 TN 30 M | 4 ’3 QD
NS MDAO73 DJ NL PD=MIDLAND TEX 30= -~ AlYp
A_L PORTER JR SECRETARY DIRECTOR= Dt

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSTON 2V,
SANTA FE NMEX AQE?L—~'Z

REFe CASK§f4585o ATAPAZ PETROLEUM INC SUPPORTS THE
APPLICATION- OF PENNZOTL UNTTED INC FOR UNOTHORDOX GAS
WELL LOCATION 1980 FEET FROM SOUTH LINE AND 990 FEET

; FROM WEST LINE OF SECTION 6 TOWNSHIP 23.SOUTH RANGE

27 EASTs SOUTH CARLSBAD STRAWN GAS POOL EDDY COUNTY
NEW MEXICOs THE SOUTH HALF OF SAID SECTION 6 TO BE i
DEDICATED TO THE WELL=

— ATAPAZ PETROLEUM I1NC F C EDWARDS V1CE PRESIDENT=“ 7
N _/
WU 3201 (R 5-69) . ) .

e 5 ot R — T e i 2T s s

\\:b&-—'

- western union

KA055 NSA419

NS MDAOGS PB PDF 7 EXTRA=M:DLANB"?E§“57m330P cnr-___
NEW MEX1CO OIL CONSERVAT? ON COMMs A L PORTER JRs
STATE LAND OFFICE BLDG SANTAFE NMEX=

AS A WORKING INTEREST OWNER 1N THE ROUTH HALF OF secTioy
81Xy 233,Q27E, GULF SUPPORTS THE APPLICATION oF PENNZOIL
OIL IN CASE NOe 4585, IN OUR OPINIQN A COMBINED TEST of
THE STRAWNs MORROW AND ATOKA PENN WOULD BE IN THE
INTEREST OF THE PREVENTION oF ECONOMIC WASTE=

H E BRAUNIG JR GULF OIL co=ys A DIVISION oF GULF
OIL CORPe== ‘

238 27E 4585 4

WU 1201 (R 5-69) '/
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CASIHl FLOW AMALYSIS - DEVELOPMENT WELL :
T : PENHZOIL UNITED = MWELL IN SW/4 SECTION 6 - 4
SOUTH CARLSBAD - EDDY COUNTY, HEW HEXICO = HIDLAND !
DUAL- GAS - _STRAWN AND MORROVI . , !
ATAPAZ 17.08, nosn. 25,31, GULF 11.88 :
mrsnssr - e mvesmsur N PRICES i eve... DEPLETION EXPLANAT}ON ;
OPERATING' us 730 1oo %% 400000 TTTYVTUGAS 22,000&/MCF i T - i
ROYALTY 19,680 OPRINT $§ 182900 L!QUID : s.usos/sm.
. REVEWUE = 36,730 : R L g r
160% PRODUCTION REV INTEREST Pnooucnou . REVENUE INTEREST DOLLARS _ :
V. . eer e ... GAS dquies T GAS JLiQuios T .. GAS Liquios TOTAL
YEAR ' TOMMCF T ‘BARRELS MMCF BARRELS ) $ $ $
v IHITIAL INVESTMENT .o i e LA E e U o . ~182900 oF
1 1500 22190 550 8150 121208 27955S 149164 k
2 1150 £7000 422 6244 . 92926 21417 116344 ;
O 2 _zzacp_w e 33160 03260 4§33 - 71917 16579 88496 ﬁ
i p _ 680 <6060 T 249 "7 3695 54948 12673 67622 3
5 530 . _ 7840 194 2879 42327 9817 52704 . i
L6 . o W10 c L 6050 150 ... - 2225 33130 L7634 40765 £
7 310 4580 113 .1682 25049 5770 30819
-8 240 3550 88 . 1303 19393 4572 23865, :
9 . 190 . 2810 89 10327 . 15353 3540 18893 ¢
e v 140 2070 < 51" 760 11312 2607 13920
SUB TOTAL . | GObO"’ 89320 . 2218 32807 488067 112528 . 417695
... 0,0 REMAINING . o e 0. - 0 0 o )
10,0 LIFE souo 89320 2218 32807 488067 112528 " 417696
\ .
T OPERATING ' SEVERANCE  ODEVELOPMENT TOTAL NET 1HCOME 7" " "CASH INCOME PRESENT
Ym EXPENSES TAXES | .COSTS DEDUCT IONS .. 'BEFOFE TAX AFTER TAX WORTH 8.0%
n ) N EET T 4 it $ . s . ) $
IBITIAL INVESTHENT o . ’ -182900 _ =182900 -182%00
1 2195 8949- 0 11144 ‘138019 137243 131964
- 2 2195 686N ) 0 . 9055 105288 72674 64607
D Fel i 2198 T 5309 0 7504 80991 55088 46018
b < Y2195 -t 4087 : -0 6252 61369 425122 32306
5° S L 2188 3162 o .0 . 5357 L7347 32882 23102
6 2195 2445 0 46540 36125 25174 16353
7 2195 1849 0 405G 26775 18754 11263
. . B ceeeee 2195 1431 9 3626 20238 14265 7921
"9 zm:/ 31133 7T 0 3328 - 15564 11058 5675
b U/ ) o 2185 - 835 0 3030 10890 - 7845 3723
. SUB TOTAL 2195 <. 36035 . . .. 0 57986 359710 235496 160037
0,0 . REMAIHNING 0 . 0 0 ) 0 ) 0 0 0
10,0 LlFE 21550 36035 0 57986 . 359710 235496 160037
R aad A andl ~ ""‘"'—r hd AR ~ ,'!"1","."/"‘"' T TN X mevee, ; : ‘ A s
- PAYOUT TIME - AFIT - 1.63 °  YEARS : .
" PROFIT RATIO - AFIT 4 1,29 PROFIT PER EACH DOLLAR:{NVESTED . )
. : . BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ
< o - vr croemm.e .. RATE OF RETURN = AFIT ey 12088 AVERAGE RATE OF RETURN’PER YEAR I et ATION COMMISSION
; : Y : - L ' : VATI
DCF RETURN -~ = AFIT ~ . 49.90 . 'DISCOUNTED CASH FLOW RATE OF RETURN 2"' CON.SER T
re L I AP _—,‘;.,_,»;".“,‘., o ::J:M‘ e “»"nn.:‘:.i-'—'.. ~ J T T LT .. . T -m—EXHIBlT No. """—""2 —
: - " | CASE NO. H58%
L (R A

2T S Ay

g B R L L e ] ;;(r_.: RIS T v AR P




PENNZOIL UNITED, INC. CASE NO. 4585
APPLICATION FOR UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATION
SOUTH CARLSBAD - STRAWN GAS POOL
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

PRESSURE -DATA ON‘STRAWN WELLS IN AREA

Date Pennzoii - Mobil "12" 'FederaIA No. 1  Superior - Collatt Estate Com. No. 1 Antweil - Joell No. 1 _
8-17-68 5676 DST— | -
2- 9-70" | 5610 =5k Lo
5-14-70 ‘ | gass~ 4 M

: ‘ | Soro <,
1N | 5229 psT ast! ¥
; _ ,, Jeas s s
8- 9-71 - | 2887~ 1Y 7
;2
i /) O () g
. e 60/ o0 <2

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ
. Ol CONSERVATION COMMISSION
) G’gmr_{' EXHIBIT NO. _3
CASE NO.__ 4585

N
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Pennzoil United Inc. Case #4585 - Application for unorthodox location Sec. 6, S. Carlsbad Field, Eddy County, New Mexico
« OIL & GAS PRODUCTION 1971 - :

OPERATOR & WELL NAME , JANUARY - EEBRUARY MARCH APRIL MAY - JUNE TOTAL

. CARLSBAD ATOXKA:SOUTH

Mobil 12 Federal ‘ o _ _ :
Pennzoil United Inc. - 88,456 75,834 69,120 - 79,135 70,458 72,428 455,431

CARLSBAD MORROW SOUTH

Missouri New Mexico Land Co. Comm. . , , , | v\\\ _
Morris R. Antweil 1,827 4,139 3,682 - 2,866 12 514
Pennzoil United Inc. ” o h
Echols Com. ‘ - 55,725 65,939 121,664 =
Gulf Federal Com. 64,027 48,388 43,596 38,292 35,963 31,533 261,799~
Mobil 12 Federal . . | 69,909 64,742 72,043 68, 587 71,087 66,222 412,590
CARLSBAD STRAWN SOUTH
The Superior 0il Co. 60, 023 47,739 65,156 63, 603 65,812 62,174 364,507
Collatt Estate Comm. . 1,188 1,058 1,582 _ 1,461 1,520 1,352 8,161
Morris R. Antweil , | L
Little Jewel Com. : _ it bttt
Commingled w/Antelope Ridge 127 : . 127

Unit Battery

L | BEFORE EXAMINER urz |
“ o | OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION |

- > _EXHIBIT NO. _4
g v CASENO. H 45 g4

. ’ mw«.mgﬁfinﬁ%g

Eu?x ey G

EE AR T L N W S, oo et




Pennzoil United Inc. Case #4585 - Application for unorthodox location sec. 6, S. Carlsbad Field, Eddy County, New Mexico

-OPERATOR & WELL NAME ACCUM. PROD. 'JUNE PROD. - ~ DAILY RATE CAOF
j | S CARLSBAD ATOKA SOUTH
Pennzoil United Inc. , . .
Mobil 12 Federal , 1,482,407 72,428 2414, 2 . BMMCF
} ey "lnlhl"'n"ll'"l“l.lll".l"l"““““".l"“"“"“[““ﬂ“““““"I|"""““'l'"Hu""nu"“"ln,n'""“""n'""'Huuﬂ""“"“"l”“nlunl"l“'"""""n"".". 2 N3443 % &

CARLSBAD MORROW SOUTH

Missouri New Mex. Land Co. Comm. ’ ‘
Morris R. Antweil 49,415 ; 2,866 176. 2 .4MMCF

Pennzoil United Inc. . . _ : ) , A
Echels Com. 121,664 65,939 2203. 3.86MM
Gulf Federal Com. ©..710,713 31,533 1124, o 12 .7MM
Mobil 12 Federal ) 1,393,636 66,222 , 2244. 3 . 3MMCF
CARLSBAD STRAWN SOUTH
The Superior 0il Co. @\*
, Collatt Estate Comm. ) 924,070 ,& : 62,174 2147.
/ 2%, 071 A 1,352 166. wazzom
Morris R. BAntweil . _ : ,
Little Jewel Comm.
Commingled w/Antelope T - - emee-
Ridge Unit Battery — 127 .
!
,_,._\ «&
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KELLAHIN AND FOX e
ATTORNKNEYS AT LAW '

N o
S4% EAST SAN FRANCISCO STREET : .
JASON W. KELLAHIN POST OFFICE 80X (769 (2 TELEPHONE ©82-4315
ROBERT E.FOX SANTA FE.NEW MEXICO 87501 : = AREA CODE 505
July 30, 1971 " —
-

0il Conservation Commission of New Mexico

'P. O. Box 2088 , & , %;6;9:5/

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Gentlemen:

Enclosed is the application of Pennzoil United, Inc.,
for approval of an unorthodox well location in the South
Carlsbad-Strawn Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

It is requested that this case be set for hearing at;the
next examiner hearing.

Ycurs very truly,
o/&&w-u%!{iﬁﬂjl;‘
Jason W. Kellahin

jwk; 3k

DOCKET M ARED
Ckﬂe:4fz;{2§;2;/
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BEFORE TIHE

(&)
. <2
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXECO __
IN THE MATTER OF TIE APPLICATION
OF PENNZOIL UNITED, INC., FOR
APPROVAL OF AN UNORTHODOX WELL - S ol
LOCATION, SOUTH CARLSBAD-STRAWN C’qiﬁi;g, &5 S

GAS POOL, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION

j Ccmes now Pennzoil United, Ine., and applies to the 0il
{ "~‘j  : Conservation Commission of New Mexico for approval of an
| unorthodox well location, South Carlsbad-Strawn Gas Pool{
Eddy County, New Mexiéo;‘and in support thefeof would
show the Commission:

1. Applicant’is the owner of the right to drill in
Section 6, Township 23 South, Range 27 East, N.M.P.M.,
Eday County, New Mexico. |

2. Applicant proposes to drill a well as a dual comple-

tion,; in the South Carlsbad-Strawn Gas Pool, and the South

§7 ' Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, the well to be

g

located 990 feet from the West line and 1980 feet from the

South 1ihe of Section 6, %6wnship 23 South, Range 27 ﬁast.
3. Because of lease ownership, applicant proposes to

dedicate the W/2 of Section 6 to the well for production

from the South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool; and to dédicate

the S/2'6f Section 6 tobthe‘well for production from the

South Carlsbad-Strawn Gas Pool.

4, The proposed location is a standard well location

1Nt chm o e A bt

i for the South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool, but:an unorthodox
weli iocation for the South Carlsbad-Strawn Gas pool.
5. Approval of the well location is in the interests

of conservation and the prevention of waste.

i
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WHEREFORE Applicant prays that this matter be set for
hearing before the 0il Conservation Comnission or the
Commission's duly appointed examiner, and that after

notice and hearing as provided by law, the Conmission

‘enter its order approval the well location as prayed for.

-~

Respectfully submitted,

PENNZOIL UNITED, INC.

By ,/% oo~ LWL ch((/wfv\?\
RELDLAHIN & FOX
P. O. Box 1769
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

ATTORNEYS FOR APPLICANT
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DRAFT

GMH/dr .
BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

\éh | OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

- CASE No. 4585
W ' Order No, R- S RoS ™
APPLICATION OF PENNZOIL UNITED, yZ A
INC. FOR AN UNORTHODOX GAS WELL Fﬁyﬁ’//{////(\
LOCATION, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. T

ORDER _OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m., on September 1 1971 ,

at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner ‘Danie).”S. Nutter

.~ NOW, on this_______day of g&gﬁiﬁﬁ%%) , 19 7L the commission, a

quorum being ‘pPresent, having cons1dered the testimony, the record
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advxsed
in the premises, :

FINDS:
(1) That due public notice having been given as required by

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2> That the appllcant Pennzoil United, Inc., seeks aubhomiby
G-»Jhﬂuvﬂliu.t: Ioﬁf c ehbunuuaﬁc.~laﬂihﬂ‘z“l .
A to drill a gas well i : undesignated
A the South Carlsbad-Strawn Gas Pool at an unorthodox gas well loca-
tion 1980 feet from the South line and 990 feet from the West
line of Section 6, Township 23 South, Range 27 East, NMPM, Eddy

County, New Mexico; that the S/2 of said Section 6 would be

dedicated to said well.




